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P R O C E E D I N G S  

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Good morning. Okay. I'd like to 

iall this customer hearing to order. First, I'd like to begin 

3y introducing those of us here. My name is Lisa Edgar, and I 

serve as Chairman of the Florida Public Service Commission. 

flith me today are my colleagues, Commissioner Carter, 

Zommissioner Deason, Commissioner Tew and Commissioner Arriaga. 

Thank you all for joining us today. And at this point I'm 

going to ask our staff counsel to read the notice. 

MS. BRUBAKER: Pursuant to notice, this time and 

place has been set for the purpose of conducting a customer 

service hearing in Docket 060038-EI. The purpose of the 

hearing is set forth more fully in the notice. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you. And next I'd like to go 

shead and take appearances. 

MR. BRYAN: Patrick Bryan with Florida Power & Light 

Company. 

MR. BECK: Good morning. My name is Charlie Beck 

with the Office of Public Counsel. 

MR. WRIGHT: My name is Robert Scheffel Wright, and I 

represent the Florida Retail Federation. 

MR. TWOMEY: And I'm Mike Twomey. I'm appearing on 

behalf of the AARP. 

MR. MANCLAW: Hi. I'm Ron Manclaw, Principal 

Engineer. I'm working with GosTec (phonetic) in Deerfield 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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3each, and I represent the people. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you. At this point we're 

going to go ahead and hear - -  I'll make some comments, we'll 

iear some presentations from the parties, and then I'll 

jescribe a little bit more about what we're going to do, and 

,hen we'll open it up to hear from the customers who have 

signed up to speak. 

Okay. We are here to hear from customers, as I just 

nentioned. We will go ahead and have a couple of opening 

?resentations that will describe the issues that are before us. 

This is an evidentiary part of the proceeding the Commission 

yllrill be taking on the petition that has been filed with us. As 

such, those of you who have signed up to speak and would like 

to address the Commission today will be sworn. There will be 

the opportunity for the attorneys representing the parties to 

ask  questions of you, and we will take all of your comments 

into consideration as we again go through this proceeding over 

the next few months. 

I'd also like to point out that we have staff here 

from the Public Service Commission. If there are other 

questions that you have, there are staff: Mr. Durbin, who is 

at the back door with the sign-up sheet; we have Mr. Jenkins 

and Mr. Lee, who will be in the back of the room and can answer 

any questions that you may have about what we're doing today or 

other issues that you have with utility regulation. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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I'd also like to point out that available at the door 

2re green sheets that look like this. If you or anyone that 

you know would like to file written comments with us, there is 

3 sheet on the back that you can fill out and either drop it 

Dff with our staff or mail it to us directly, and that will 

also become a part of the record. 

At this point I'm going to go ahead and move to 

presentations from the parties. When we are done with that, 

1'11 talk a little bit more procedurally about where we are. 

Those who want to speak will be sworn, and then we'll move into 

the customer comment part of the day. 

Ms. Brubaker. 

MS. BRUBAKER: Thank you. And, Ms. Boles, if I could 

also enter an appearance. Jennifer Brubaker on behalf of 

staff. 

Thank you, Chairman. As I read from the notice 

earlier today, we're conducting these service hearings today to 

hear from customers of Florida Power & Light. We want to talk 

about Florida Power's request for the issuance of a storm 

recovery financing order. And we're also interested in hearing 

about the customers' opinions about the efforts to recover from 

the catastrophic storms. 

In 2005 the Florida Legislature addressed the issue 

of recovering storm damage by creating a Section 

366.8260, Florida Statutes. And the statute authorizes the 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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lommission to approve the issuance of bonds for replenishing a 

itility's storm damage reserve, both for damages that have 

ilready taken place as well as for damages that are going to be 

.ncurred for future catastrophic events. All storm-related 

:osts arising from named storms can be recovered under the 

statute for those storms from 2004 and forward. And FPL has 

iiled a petition pursuant to this new statute. 

This slide will show how Florida Power & Light 

requested - -  came up with the amounts they're requesting for 

recovery from the storm recovery bonds. The first line shows 

;hat FPL determined its total cost from storm damage in 2005 to 

3e $826.9 million, and then it added unrecovered 2004 storm 

zosts in the amount of $213.3 million. They then added 

$650 million to replenish the storm reserve. And then the bond 

issuance cost itself was estimated to be $11.4 million. They 

then subtracted the estimated income tax of $652 million, and 

then this results in the final requested amount of 

$1,049.6 million. 

FPL requests to recover the bonds over a 12-year 

period, and the utility estimates that the result of issuing 

bonds over the 12-year period would result in a reduction of 

the current storm recovery surcharge from $1.65 to $1.58 in the 

monthly bill for a residential customer using 1,000 kilowatt 

hours. 

And I'd like to also talk a little bit about the 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

1 4  

1 5  

16 

1 7  

1 8  

1 9  

2 0  

2 1  

2 2  

23 

2 4  

2 5  

12 

Commission hearing process. The process started when FPL filed 

its petition for recovery. And after the petition was filed, 

Commission staff and the intervening parties began a 

fact-finding process called discovery, and that process is 

still going on at this time. A number of service hearings have 

been scheduled like this one for the purpose of hearing from 

FPLIs customers, and there is also going to be a technical 

hearing that will be held in Tallahassee. It's currently 

scheduled to take place on April 19th. 

As I mentioned, the purpose of these service hearings 

is to hear from the customers. The Commission is very 

interested in customers' testimony, again both about the relief 

that's requested in this petition, as well as its efforts to 

recover from the hurricane seasons. 

The company and the other parties will have an 

opportunity to present their case through sworn testimony at 

the technical hearing in Tallahassee. Since this is a hearing 

much like a court proceeding, again, the customers will be 

asked to swear in or affirm to their testimony so their 

comments can be used in this proceeding. 

Now at the technical hearing in Tallahassee, again, 

the parties will put forth their own witnesses, present 

testimony and cross-examine each other's witnesses. Once the 

hearing is completed, the parties are responsible for drafting 

and filing legal briefs, which are a summary of the evidence as 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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:hey see it and how they think the Commission should rule based 

In the evidence of record. 

After the briefs are filed, the Commission staff will 

?repare and present a recommendation which summarizes the 

3vidence that's been adduced at hearing and give staff's 

recommendation on how they think the case should be decided. 

The Commission will consider the staff recommendation 

st a public meeting, then make its final vote. And the final 

vote for this case is currently scheduled for May 15th, 2 0 0 6 .  

Last, I'd like to briefly address some other 

hurricane-related activities that are currently taking place at 

the Commission. The Commission recently held a workshop, which 

included state and local governments, electric utilities and 

independent technical experts. The purpose of the workshop was 

to discuss ways to minimize storm damage and its impact to 

customers. Some of the short-term actions that were discussed 

included pursuing a three-year vegetation management cycle, and 

that includes things like tree trimming; replacement of wooden 

poles with steel and concrete; and audits of joint use pole 

attachment agreements, and those are such as when a single pole 

is used by both a utility and a telephone or cable TV company. 

Lastly, on February 7th of this year the Commission 

ordered electric utilities to establish an eight-year pole 

inspection program. The poles must meet National Electric 

Safety Code requirements, and the poles must be strengthened or 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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replaced if they lose more than one-third of their strength. 

The utilities must also perform certain types of inspections 

and evaluate pole attachments. And, again, this includes not 

only things like electric wires and equipment like 

transformers, but also wires and cables associated with 

telephone and cable TV companies. 

And with that, that concludes my comments, and I 

appreciate the opportunity to speak. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Ms. Brubaker. And at 

this time I'd like to ask the parties to make brief 

presentations, and then after that we'll move into the customer 

comment portion of our agenda today. 

Mr. Bryan with Florida Power & Light. 

MR. BRYAN: Thank you, Madam Chair, Commissioners and 

staff. Just a brief housekeeping order. I have original 

newspaper affidavits showing that FPL complied with the notice 

requirements. I can either submit those here or we can file 

them with the clerk at your - -  

MS. BRUBAKER: I think my recommendation was just 

identify them as Exhibit 1 for purposes of the record, and then 

they can be subsequently filed with the clerk. That will be 

fine . 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Okay. We will identify them as 

Exhibit 1, and ask that they be filed with the clerk. 

MS. BRUBAKER: Do you wish to move them into the 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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record at this time? 

MR. BRYAN: Yes, we can do that. 

MS. BRUBAKER: As long as there's no objection from 

the other parties. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Hearing no objection, we will move 

those into the record. 

MS. BRUBAKER: And I'll take those. Thank you. 

(Exhibit 1 marked for identification and admitted 

into the record.) 

MR. BRYAN: Good morning. My name is Patrick Bryan. 

I represent Florida Power & Light Company. I would first like 

to thank all of you for coming out today, I know your time is 

valuable, but the input that you provide to us is very 

important to us and we take it very seriously. 

In a moment you will hear from Geisha Williams, FPL's 

Vice President of Distribution. But first I wanted to let you 

know that we have several Customer Service Representatives here 

today. They have online computers; they can access information 

on the spot. They are available to meet with any customer who 

has a problem or a question, excuse me, or any concern with 

their electric account or their service. We have FPL's Vice 

President of Customer Service, Marlene Santos, to help with 

this endeavor. Hopefully they can resolve any issues you have 

here today on the spot. If that's not possible, they will do 

their best to resolve any issues within 24 hours. I would 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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encourage all customers here today to take advantage of this 

opportunity. If you're interested, just move to the back of 

the room and we have representatives John Haney and Amy Albury 

in the back of the room and they will assist you to the 

Customer Service Representatives. 

At this time then I would like to introduce Geisha 

Williams. 

MS. WILLIAMS: Good morning, Madam Chair, members of 

the Commission, PSC staff, ladies and gentlemen. Good morning, 

everyone. My name is Geisha Williams. I'm Vice President of 

Distribution for Florida Power & Light Company. I'm 

responsible for the infrastructure that delivers power to your 

homes and your businesses. I'm also responsible for hurricane 

readiness, restoration and recovery. I want to thank the 

Commissioners for allowing me the opportunity to speak today, 

but I want to especially thank our customers, public officials 

and emergency managers that are in attendance today. My 

remarks, I promise, will be brief, as this is really about you, 

our customers, having an opportunity to speak to the Commission 

directly. 

In 2 0 0 5 ,  our communities were impacted by four 

hurricanes: Dennis, Katrina, Rita and Wilma. These hurricanes 

caused significant damage and millions of customer outages. We 

understand what a hardship this was for our customers. Every 

hurricane was different, each posed unique challenges, and we 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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2djusted our plans and restoration efforts accordingly. 

Take Hurricane Wilma, for example. As a Category 3 

nurricane when it made landfall just south of Naples and 

2xited as a Category 2 just south of Jupiter it impacted our 

nost heavily populated area, leaving 3 . 2  million customers 

dithout power and making it the most challenging restoration 

2ffort that we have ever faced. 

How did we perform? By Day 3 we restored power to 

1 million customers, by Day 5 we had restored power to 

2 million customers, and in 18 days essentially restored 

tveryone who had been impacted by this terrible storm. 

Independent third-party benchmarking on both 

restoration speed as well as infrastructure performance 

indicated we performed well, especially when comparing us to 

3ther utilities that are also facing hurricanes. And just as 

de do every year, we reviewed our hurricane restoration in 

2005. We collected extensive data to help us understand why, 

the underlying causes of the damage, really with an eye towards 

prevention in the future. 

We also engaged KEMA, an internationally renowned 

engineering consulting firm with tremendous experience in this 

area, to help us assess our system, help us assess our 

processes and ultimately our performance. 

What did we learn from KEMA? They validated that our 

system is designed and built to meet and, in most cases, exceed 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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all required standards, and that our system performed as 

designed and as expected during Hurricane Wilma. Less than 

1.5 percent of our poles in Wilma's path sustained any kind of 

damage, and KEMA noted that the primary cause of this pole 

breakage was wind, hurricane force wind, and not deterioration 

as some have suggested. 

Additionally, Davies Consulting, a firm with 

extensive experience in the electric utility industry, has 

noted that FPL's pole failure rates are less, consistently less 

than the pole failure rates experienced with other utilities 

that are also facing hurricanes. We believe this demonstrates 

that both our pole maintenance practices and our construction 

standards, which are 50 percent stronger than they need to be 

as outlined by the National Electric Safety Code, have served 

our customers well. 

We have had two horrific back-to-back, multiple 

hurricane years, and unfortunately the forecast for the future 

is similar with maybe another decade or two of similar weather 

events. Clearly, the weather in Florida is changing and so 

must we. That means that while our system has performed as it 

was designed to, we will undertake significant changes to make 

it stronger. 

Recently we requested approval from the Commission to 

implement our Storm Secure Plan, a five-point improvement plan 

to increase both the reliability and the preparedness for 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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future hurricane seasons. Let me be specific about these 

initiatives. 

First, we will harden our system to be built to a 

higher, stronger extreme wind standard. Second, we will 

encourage underground conversions by investing in a portion of 

the cost. Third, we will inspect our poles on an eight-year 

cycle in accordance with a new Public Service Commission 

recommendation. Fourth, we're increasing our line clearing and 

promoting the Right Tree, Right Place Program, a program to 

help our customers plant trees safely away from power lines. 

And, finally, we will be completing our repairs in 2 0 0 5  and 

strengthening targeted facilities before the start of the 

' 0 6  storm season. We're confident that these initiatives will 

help us provide a more resilient electric system to face future 

hurricanes. 

Unfortunately, the technology does not exist today to 

make any electric system anywhere totally hurricane proof. The 

reality is that when hurricanes strike, there will be outages. 

And when there are outages, we will be there again for our 

customers ready to respond, ready to restore service as safely 

and as quickly as we possibly can. Because of this, the cost 

of storm restoration is a reality too. Since Hurricane Andrew 

we've been unable to get insurance to cover the electric system 

from damages from hurricanes. So the Florida Legislature has 

created a mechanism to recover costs related to hurricane 
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damage and to prepare for future storms by selling bonds. The 

money from these bonds goes directly to pay for the 

storm-related costs, and the Public Service Commission ensures 

that only prudently incurred expenses are reimbursed. This 

cost recovery mechanism is known as securitization and it is 

the most cost-effective method for our customers. 

We all wish that hurricanes would not occur, but this 

is Florida and it is beyond anyone's ability to stop them. Our 

top priority is to respond quickly and safely to restore power 

to our customers in the least amount of time. To do that, we 

will make the necessary investments, apply state of the art 

technology and continue to build on what we've already learned. 

And most importantly, we'll continue to listen to our customers 

and to the communities we serve and learn what they expect from 

us. We will always strive to do more and to do it better 

because we know you're counting on us. And by working together 

in partnership with the communities we serve, Florida will have 

an even stronger future. Thank you and thank you for being 

here today. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Ms. Williams. I'd like 

to recognize Harold McLean, Public Counsel, Consumer Advocate. 

Mr. McLean, thank you for joining us today. And at this time 

we'll recognize the Office of Public Counsel for a brief 

presentation. 

MR. BECK: Thank you, Chairman Edgar. Good morning. 
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.ly name is Charlie Beck. I'm with the Office of Public 

Zounsel. Harold McLean, Public Counsel, is here, as is Earl 

?oucher from our office. 

Let me briefly describe what our office is. We're 

separate from the Public Service Commission, we're completely 

independent of them, and we appear before them as a party just 

like the AARP or the Florida Retail Federation. And we are in 

the midst right now of preparing our case concerning FPL's 

2pplication. We will be filing a report and testimony four 

deeks from tomorrow on March 31st. And to help us on that we 

have retained two firms who are going to be looking very 

zarefully at the evidence that Florida Power & Light is 

presenting. One is an accounting firm that's going to look at 

their accounting practices, how they've developed the amount 

that they're asking customers to pay. And the second firm is 

R.  W. Beck, which is not related to me, but is a national 

engineering firm that's going to be reviewing the KEMA report 

as well as the evidence that FPL's engineers are putting on. 

The statute under which Florida Power & Light filed 

requires that all costs be both reasonable and be prudent, and 

we're looking closely at both those tests. With respect to 

prudence, there's a number of issues that we're in the midst of 

reviewing at the moment. One of them concerns the pole 

inspections of Florida Power & Light. You've heard that the 

Florida Public Service Commission recently has ordered Florida 
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'ower & Light to inspect all their poles on an eight-year 

:ycle, and Florida Power & Light has a five-year - -  or 

iive-point plan that they're following to harden their system. 

Je are very supportive of those efforts and think that they're 

Tery necessary efforts to be done. But those are not the 

.ssues in this case. 

The issue in this case is what did Florida Power & 

.ight do or what didn't they do, and did their actions or 

inactions aggravate the amount of damage that occurred as a 

result of the hurricanes? One of those issues is pole 

inspections. From 1991 through 1999 Florida Power & Light had 

io formal pole inspection plan at all. When they started it up 

in 1999 again, they've inspected about 1 percent of their poles 

?er year. Now that's vastly different than what the Public 

Service Commission just ordered. We're looking at that to see 

if that's consistent with prudent practices of electric 

Itilities. If that practice resulted in any additional damage 

2s a result of a hurricane, we will ask the Commission to make 

Florida Power & Light absorb that themselves rather than 

passing that on to customers. 

Another issue concerns transmission poles. There 

were a series of major, in fact, 500-kilovolt transmission 

poles that fell down during the storms. In one of the worst 

events, 28 poles in a row fell down in a cascading fashion. 

The cause of that was loose bolts. Now Florida Power & Light, 
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you know, says that they tightened those bolts consistent with 

the practices that existed at that time. We're looking very 

carefully at that. Our people have questions about that and 

whether the whole - -  whether the type of transmission towers 

they had were, in fact, consistent - -  you know, their 

tightening practices were consistent with that. So we're go,ng 

to look at that very carefully. I don't know what our 

conclusions are, but we're reviewing KEMA's reports and FPL's 

on that. 

Another issue is line clearing. You saw some 

pictures that Florida Power & Light put up of clearing their 

lines. They've recently increased their budget considerably, 

for line clearing. The question is were they doing enough line 

clearing and tree trimming before the hurricanes? And if not, 

did that contribute to the amount of damage? Those are some of 

the issues we're looking at the prudence of their actions. 

With respect to the reasonableness of it, we have a 

very important issue with Florida Power & Light in the way 

they're accounting for their costs. Right now we have another 

utility, Gulf Power Company, who's asking for securitization 

like Florida Power & Light. What they are asking for is an 

increment of their expenses over their normal expenses, you 

know, to pay for the hurricanes. Florida Power & Light is 

doing it a little differently. They're accumulating all the 

salaries and normal overtime as well as the extra increment in 
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computing their hurricane damages, and we feel that's a double 

count. Because right now you pay base rates that include a set 

amount to cover their normal maintenance expenses and there's a 

certain amount of normal overtime that they budget for. That's 

included in your base rates. Well, they want to take those 

amounts from the hurricane and then add it to the hurricane 

charge and in essence charge that again, and we're very opposed 

to that. And it's not just salaries and normal overtime. 

There's things such as tree trimming and vehicle maintenance 

expenses, call center operations, there's a whole series of 

expenses there where they've counted the amounts covered by 

their base rates as well as any extra charges from the 

hurricane. We're not opposed to prudent costs that are in 

excess of the normal amounts, but we're certainly opposed to 

them recovering them twice. 

Thank you very much for coming today. We look 

forward to your testimony. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Mr. Beck. 

(Applause.) 

Mr. Wright. 

MR. WRIGHT: Thank you, Madam Chairman, 

Commissioners. 

Good morning. My name is Schef Wright. I'm an 

attorney based in Tallahassee. I've been working in the 

utility field in Florida for 25 plus years. I have the 
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privilege today to represent the Florida Retail Federation, 

dhich is a large organization of more than 10,000 members in 

Florida, including the state's largest electricity purchasers 

and some of the very smallest mom and pop commercial 

operations. I want to thank the commission for giving me this 

opportunity to address you, and thank you all for coming out to 

share your views on this extraordinarily important case in the 

middle of a workday. 

The Florida Retail Federation and its members have 

the same issues as all of FPL's other customers. We are 

interested in the lowest possible rates consistent with 

fairness because our regulatory system is required to be fair 

to both the utility and the customers and also consistent with 

reliable service. We will be addressing the same issues that 

Mr. Beck discussed in his remarks. We are actively 

participating in the case, actively conducting discovery and so 

on. We are trying to get what I just said, the lowest rates 

that are consistent with fairness and quality service. 

We participated actively in the 2 0 0 4 ,  2 0 0 5  storm 

surcharge case, and we participated very actively in the 2005 

rate case. We, like Public Counsel we have no objection and no 

issue with FPL recovering its reasonable and prudently incurred 

costs. As Mr. Beck said, this is how our regulatory system 

works. That's what's fair. However, there are a number of 

issues that have to be addressed in answering the big question: 
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Ghat's fair? These are some of those issues and what we 

2dvocate in this case. The Public Service Commission should 

thoroughly scrutinize all of FPL's claimed costs and allow 

recovery of only those costs that are shown to be, to have been 

reasonably and prudently incurred. The PSC should insure that 

there's no double counting of costs recovering, say, for 

zxample, recovering a person's salary through base rates which 

you're already paying and then recovering it again through the 

storm surcharge. The PSC should thoroughly scrutinize FPL's 

pre-storm maintenance activities and ensure that any 

restoration costs incurred as a result of inadequate pre-storm 

naintenance not be borne by customers but rather be borne by 

FPL's shareholders. 

The PSC should not let Florida Power & Light recover 

any, any amounts to give FPL money for electricity sales that 

they didn't make. This is called lost revenue recovery, and it 

is an issue. 

No matter - -  you may have noted in the staff 

presentation, FPL's rate per 1,000 kilowatt hours as proposed 

is slightly less than the current surcharge coming out of the 

2004 storm season. It's a drop from $1.65 to $1.58. Two 

things: One, the typical FPL customer uses around 1,250 

kilowatt hours, so a typical FPL residential customer, a 

typical FPL residential customer's charge is going to be closer 

to $2 per month rather than the $1.65 or $1.58. Second, the 
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total amount FPL is asking for here is $1.7 billion. Of that, 

$1.5 billion is new money. About $210 million, $212 million is 

the amount remaining unrecovered from the 2004 storms. The 

Public Service Commission has already reviewed those and 

approved those as reasonable and prudent. We didn't 

necessarily agree, but they got to make the decision and they 

did. That money is off the table. But there's a billion and a 

half dollars of new money on the table here. The way FPL is 

proposing to do this is by extending the recovery period from 

two years left to run on the current storm surcharge for 

another ten years, a total of 12 years. No matter how you cut 

it, f o l k s ,  $1.5 billion of your money going to FPL is 

$1.5 billion of your money going to FPL. 

The Commission needs to ensure that however FPL is 

allowed to recover this, whether it's through a securitization 

type surcharge, the issuance of bonds or some other rate 

mechanism, it's done in the most cost-effective way possible. 

Finally, it is our very strong position that FPL does 

not need anything like the staggering $650 million storm 

reserve they are asking for in this case. They showed in 2004 

that they could go to the market and borrow $500 million to 

cover their costs then. They showed last year that they could 

go to the market and borrow $826 million or so and cover their 

costs that way then, and then come to the PSC and say, PSC, we 

spent the money. We ask for your authority to recover it. 
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In the rate case last year, our client and our expert 

ditness advocated a storm reserve of, an accrual to the storm 

reserve of $20 million a year, which would produce $100 million 

m e r  five years. We believe this is entirely adequate to meet 

the cost impacts of lesser storms, and that if we do 

unfortunately, and hopefully we won't, but if we do have 

additional major storms, FPL has at least two substantial tools 

3vailable to it to come back to the Commission and seek 

recovery of their reasonable and prudent costs. 

Thank you again for the opportunity to speak to you. 

Thanks for your attention. 

(Applause. ) 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Mr. Wright. Mr. Twomey, 

we are running over just a tad, so I would ask for your 

assistance in helping us get back on track. But, please, make 

your comments. 

MR. TWOMEY: Thank you, Madam Chairman. I'll go as 

quickly as I may. Ladies and gentlemen, good morning. My name 

is Mike Twomey. I'm an attorney from Tallahassee. I'm 

representing the AARP, which has some 2.7 million members here 

in the State of Florida. FP&L serves roughly 60 percent of the 

state. So if 60 percent of the membership is served, it's in 

the neighborhood of $1.6 million AARP members served by this 

utility. 

I'm here as an advocate, as is the Public Counsel and 
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Mr. Wright. We're here to oppose not all of the rate increase, 

the billion plus dollars being asked by the company, but major 

portions of it. 

We're concerned that the company - -  all utilities 

come in, they ask for everything but the kitchen sink. 

Sometimes they ask for the kitchen sink. And it's our job to 

ferret out the items that are imprudent, unreasonable, the 

kitchen sink items, point them out to the judges, the 

Commissioners back here, and ask them to deny them so that your 

rates will be as low as is reasonably possible and still 

provide us with reasonable service. 

AARP has participated in the last three cases 

involving FP&L for the last roughly two calendar years. You've 

heard it from the others. The 2 0 0 4  storm case, we were in it, 

worked with the Public Counsel and the Retail Federation and 

others. In that case, the Commission made some adjustments as 

requested by the consuming parties, not as many as we'd like, 

rather incredibly gave FP&L what I would call the kitchen sink, 

$34 million of lost revenues that FP&L didn't even ask for, 

$34 million. You've probably read about that. That was one of 

the things that you've seen if you read your local papers, 

scathing editorials, letters to the editor and so forth. Now 

the Commissioner, the former Chairman who advocated most 

strongly for that, is no longer here. He went to work for a 

major law firm and he's not here. Hopefully - -  we hope that 
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won't happen again. But it could because the statute that 

Mr. Beck told you about that the electric utilities were 

responsible for getting passed specifically allows in the fine 

print lost revenues. They haven't asked for it this time. 

Hopefully no one on this Commission will see fit to give it to 

them despite of the fact they didn't ask. 

Now the 2 0 0 5  rate case that Mr. Beck told you about 

was settled, we think on favorable terms. AARP was part of it. 

Good deal for four years, so we think. 

Now we have the 2005 storm - -  we were in the 2 0 0 5  

fuel adjustment as well, tried to get some savings there for 

you, and we succeeded, I think, at least $ 2 5  million on one 

item in the face of historically high fuel adjustment 

increases. 

Now we're in the 2 0 0 5  storm case. Interestingly, the 

Commission staff basically gave you the petition that talked 

about the money. Ms. Williams didn't effectively. They talked 

about the money on their time, a billion dollars here, 

$200 million here and so forth. Mr. Beck said the $ 2 0 0  million 

plus from 2004 is off the table, it's been litigated. We agree 

with the Public Counsel and specifically with the Retail 

Federation that the storm reserves they're asking for, 

$650 million, is excessive. They have to have some money, 

maybe the $100 million they would advocate, maybe some more, 

but not $650 million. We ought to be able to take a half a 
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billion chunk out of that. Okay? 

So we're here, AARP agrees with all the positions 

that Public Counsel said in terms of looking at the 

double-dipping of salaries and other expenses, prudence. There 

are poles, the transmission poles, 2 8  of them broke, fell down. 

And their answer to that is, is that engineering advice at the 

time said put the bolts on and nuts on hand tight. We don't 

think that's going to fly. We hope the Commission will find 

out the dollar amount associated with that and make the 

shareholders of FP&L eat it. 

Now I told you I'm an advocate. Okay? I want to 

close on another point, and that is that when we started in 

Ft. Myers yesterday, I had this, I had this feeling of, 

horrible feeling of deja vu. Okay? And it reminded me of two 

movies or book concepts. One is the notion of Alice in 

Wonderland. Okay? Having come from the real world, having 

read editorials, letters to the editor complaining about poor 

tree trimming, rotten poles, insufficient poles, broken poles, 

lost revenues and so forth, it was like I fell down the rabbit 

hole yesterday in Ft. Myers into a Florida Power & Light 

produced wonderland that painted everything the company does in 

glowing terms. 

Now part of that - -  and the other concept is, is that 

of the groundhog movie because it happens over and over again 

for the last two years with this company. And part of the 
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iroblem, ladies and gentlemen, I submit to you, is the time 

issociated with the hearing we're having right now, the one we 

lad yesterday, the one we'll have this afternoon and the one 

ve'll have tomorrow morning in Miami. One of the real 

Zustomers testifying yesterday complained about it and said it 

uas, it was inconvenient for working people. Working people, 

2nd she's right largely, working people at 1 O : O O  in the morning 

2re working. They're working at 1 : O O  in the afternoon. Now 

the Chairman yesterday said they would try and take this into 

ionsideration in the future, and we would commend that to the 

Zommission. 

But the problem is that there were not enough real 

clustomers yesterday in Fort Myers, and hopefully there will be 

nore here today. But yesterday when the people came up, when 

Ivlr. Beck called their names out from this sign-up sheet, it 

should have said for most of them on there, I'm here on company 

3r government time, not my own time, annual leave taken off, 

whatever, I'm here on government time. And the reason I'm 

telling you about this is the theme I discovered for yesterday, 

amongst the witnesses that appear to have been solicited by the 

company, were partnershipped with FPL, three or four of them 

said, ''We're partners with FPL," witnesses that represented 

institutions that had received large conservation rebates from 

FP&L. The one fellow I asked about it, the smaller of the two, 

$ 2 1 5 , 0 0 0 ,  which, by the way, is your money, ladies and 
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jentlemen. You pay for it on your conservation cost recovery 

-.lause line there. Okay? The, the - -  glowing terms. Okay? 

Now I say that because, as the Chairman told you, 

those of you that are going to testify have to be under oath. 

rhis will be on the transcript. As an advocate, I think it is 

ny job, not just my right, to point out the potential bias, if 

there is any, of witnesses appearing here today. So if you 

trome up and testify and say in glowing terms FP&L is the 

greatest thing since sliced bread, that's fine. But I may 

gingerly ask you if your company has got a rebate. Thank you. 

(Applause. ) 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Mr. Twomey. 

I'd like to apologize to the speakers that we've had 

2nd the speakers that we will have for the distraction of the 

noise next-door. Sandy, could you check and see if there's any 

way that that could be diminished or hold off until the 

proceedings here are done? Thank you. 

Okay. We are now ready to move into the customer 

comment period of our agenda. As I mentioned when we first 

started a little bit ago, there is a sign-up sheet at the door. 

We will be using that sign-up sheet to call people to come and 

present your comments to the Commission. And so if you haven't 

already, please do sign up on that sheet so we can be sure that 

we afford you the opportunity to come speak to us. 

As I also mentioned earlier and was discussed in a 
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few of the presentations we just had, this is a part of the 

evidentiary record for this proceeding. And so those of you 

who would like to speak need to be sworn, and we'll do that at 

this time and we'll do it as a group. So those of you who 

would like to speak to us now, if you would please all stand 

together. Please raise your right hand. 

(Witnesses collectively sworn.) 

Thank you. When you come to the microphone, if you 

would please give us your name. If it is difficult to spell, I 

know that we would appreciate it if you would spell it for us. 

And it's also helpful for us and for the court reporter if you 

can give us your phone number and address. And it's also 

helpful to us if you can share with us who is the provider for 

your electric utility service. 

I'd like to begin by recognizing Representative 

Meadows, who is here with us from District 94. Representative 

Meadows. Thank you for joining us today, sir. 

(Applause. ) 

And Dr. Robert Levy, Councilman with Plantation. 

Levy. Thank you. Appreciate you joining us today. 

(Applause. ) 

Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: Thank you. The first witness is Tracy 

Barnes. 

Whereupon, 
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TRACY BARNES 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MS. BARNES: Hello. My name is Tracy Barnes. My 

phone number is (954)524-2275. My address is 929 Northeast 

19th Avenue, Fort Lauderdale 33304. I have lived in South 

Florida for 48 years. I have been a dog groomer for 40 years. 

I have been self-employed for 27 years. I have been at the 

same location for 17 years. 

My building was without power for 21 days. There's 

over 30 businesses in that building, and we were all left to be 

told to be patient because this is a very trying time for 

everyone, as the woman that told me this sat in her 

air-conditioned office with her nice outfit on getting her pay. 

I have lost my health insurance. I have been hit 

with late charges. I cannot function much more if I keep 

getting abused and abused and abused. Last year five customers 

relocated because of taxes. This year I have lost five 

customers a month because of insurance, taxes and utilities. 

When the summer hits and the heat strikes us, there 

are people that are going to die. I have sleep apnea. When I 

went for my sleep study lab test, my heart stopped 580 times an 

hour. I sleep with a full face mask on. Without power I could 

be dead. With power I can't afford electricity, I can't afford 
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wonderful things are for them, how we're all in 

I disagree heartily. I feel taken advantage of 

the air conditioning. I wake up at least four times a night 

dith my mask filled with water from humidity. My face is 

broken out from it. 

I don't know what else you'd like to hear other than 

there's going to be a mass exodus from South Florida because 

the people that have the money can get out and the people that 

can't are back down up against a wall. 

I've heard these executives from FPL talk about how 

this together. 

I feel that 

I'm supposed to move. Where am I going? It's $600 a month up 

north to heat your house. Where is it going to end? 

Who's going to hear me? Who's going to hear my 

neighbor that's 24 with three little babies and they can't run 

the air? I share my food with them. Who really gives a darn? 

I've said enough. Any questions? 

(Applause. ) 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: No questions. Thank you. 

MR. BECK: The next witness is Eric Salna. 

Whereupon, 

ERIC SALNA 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MR. SALNA: Good morning. Eric Salna. My address is 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

a 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

i a  

19 

20 

21 

22 

2 3  

24  

25 

3 7  

2 8 8 0  Southwest 12th Street, Deerfield Beach. Phone number 

( 9 5 4 ) 4 2 1 - 4 8 7 3 .  I am here today I guess just to maybe, just a 

couple of messages establishing a tone, and hoping in the final 

analysis when all this is said and done - -  first of all, we've 

been hearing the words llfairlf and "prudent," and that through 

the process the hope would be that everyone will be, will come 

to, you know, the opinion that everyone needs to be good 

stewards of the finances. And keep those two words in mind, 

Iffair" and l1prudent1! for all parties involved. 

Above and beyond that, leadership, that for all 

parties involved, that quality leadership will be displayed. 

And quality leadership can be defined in many different ways. 

But when you think in terms of integrity, compassion, honesty 

and sincerity, if all parties involved will exercise leadership 

in that way and come together on behalf of all of us here in 

South Florida, that would, that's what I wish to communicate. 

And then in addition to with regards to what is 

ultimately decided, the hope that as we move forward, and we 

all know we're in a high cycle of hurricane activity, storms 

are not going to go away, so educational outreach. If we can 

get, you know, bring all the creative minds together and think 

in terms of how we can be an educational outreach, so that 

would help and prevent further injury or death in topics such 

as electrical safety, electrical dos and don'ts, generator 

safety, generator dos and don't. You talk about tree trimming. 
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There's something called storm scaping. So proactive 

educational programs that maybe would be attached to, you know, 

what FPL would do for the community in helping prevent damage, 

property damage or harm to anyone. That's all I have. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Mr. Salna. 

MR. SALNA: Thank you. 

(Applause. ) 

MR. BECK: Next witness, and I'm going to apologize 

for mispronouncing your name ahead of time, Glaister Parke. 

Whereupon, 

GLAISTER PARKE 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MR. PARKE: Good morning. My name is Glaister Parke. 

I reside at 5 4 6 0  Southwest 17th Street in Plantation. 3 3 3 1 7  is 

the zip. Not only am I a local resident of Broward County, I'm 

a business owner in Broward County, and I've resided at my 

current residence for close to 15 years. In the time that I've 

resided there, I have to say that I have received very good 

service from FP&L. In fact, during the time of Hurricane Wilma 

I think my - -  I was without electricity for maybe about a week 

at home. After the hurricane, driving over to my office, I 

remember looking at the street, the main road, and within 

probably about a ten block, span of about ten blocks I must 
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have seen maybe ten to 15 broken poles. And I looked at it and 

I thought for sure that I was going to be without service for 

maybe about the next month. In fact, I started making 

arrangements to try and do what I could, work that I could do 

from home. I was very, very pleased in the fact that my 

service was restored at my office within about a week to ten 

days. So the response that I've gotten from them has been very 

good. 

I am trusting this Commission to go over the figures 

and determine what is fair so that a fair amount can be passed 

on to consumers like myself. I am also in favor of this amount 

that's going to be passed on, whatever it's determined to be, 

not to be a lump sum that would really affect and have a 

tremendous effect on the budget of people like myself, but that 

it would be spread out over an equitable and fair period of 

time that would cause that amount to be one that could be 

tolerated and absorbed easily by consumers like myself. Thank 

you. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Mr. Parke. 

MR. PARKE: Thank you. 

MR. BECK: Thank you. Darryl De Young. 

Whereupon, 

DARRYL DE YOUNG 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 
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DIRECT STATEMENT 

MR. DE YOUNG: Good morning. My name is 

Darryl De Young. I reside in Broward County at 6841 Northwest 

29th Avenue, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33309. I'm presently the 

Director of Engineering and Project Manager at the Pelican 

Beach Resort here in Fort Lauderdale. I spent 23 years prior 

to that in the hospital industry with Plantation General North 

Beach and Cleveland Clinic, and I reside on the weekends up in 

Okeechobee, Florida. 

I have nothing but great things to say about FPL as 

far as their service for the past 20 years. I've worked with 

them personally with energy reduction, power requirements for 

the future. I've seen how they've become a storm restoration 

leader after Hurricane Andrew and then, of course, the storms 

we had 100 miles north of Florida here - -  north of Broward 

County here in Florida. I thought they did a tremendous job 

after getting hit in 23 counties here in Florida with Hurricane 

Wilma. I don't have to tell you about the traffic lights and 

streetlights and the 11,000 poles they've replaced. There were 

some almost brand new poles up on 31st Avenue that I think were 

cut down after Katrina. They put them back up, and those brand 

new poles came down with Wilma. They were actually cracked in 

two different places. There was a lot of cement poles along 

A1A that were damaged. I think we have to do whatever we can 

to help FP&L recover those, from these storms so that they can 
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iontinue to be a leader in the power industry, and also balance 

3ut our cost over power for the next few years. Thank you. 

MR. TWOMEY: Madam Chair. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Mr. De Young, if you could hold on 

for a moment, Mr. Twomey has a question for you. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

BY MR. TWOMEY: 

Q Yes, sir. During the 2 0 0 4  and 2 0 0 5  storms, did FP&L 

house any of their workers at your resort? 

A Not the first storm, I don't believe. This last 

storm, they called us. They had gotten - -  FEMA came in town 

2nd kicked them out of the Marriott, I believe, in Pompano. 

They were looking for 5,000 rooms. So we were able to - -  we 

had one building that we were able to give to them. And we 

did, in fact, have it to where - -  I think we gave them like 4 0  

rooms. I don't know if those were all FP&L workers. We had 

some other workers in town too for the different utilities that 

were helping restore. 

Q And secondly - -  and you billed them for that? 

A That is correct. 

Q Secondly, do you have any, any ice storage, any 

thermal storage or conservation devices or schedules that 

you've received rebates from FP&L from? 

A Not at the present, you know, at the resort. Prior 

to that in the hospital industry we did, I'm trying to think, 
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re did some chiller renovations, energy efficient replacements 

ie did. 

Q I see. But you work for the resort now. 

A I work for the resort now. That's correct. 

MR. TWOMEY: Yes, sir. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Mr. De Young. 

Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: The next witness is Sharon Curtis. 

Jhereupon, 

SHARON CURTIS 

vas called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

3f Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MS. CURTIS: Good morning. My name is Sharon Curtis. 

1 live at 901 St. Andrews Road, Hollywood, Florida 33021. My 

?hone number is (954)989-1221. I've also lived in South 

Florida for a long time, since 1961, so I have seen many 

hurricanes. And I'm also very much aware that we had a very 

long period of time when we were really not impacted too much 

by the weather, and most of the people that really were hit bad 

have been here a very short period of time. 

I know that when - -  after the last hurricanes we saw 

the Florida Power & Light guys out there really, really working 

very hard, and especially seeing all of the ones in from out of 

state. You know, my neighborhood was rather lucky. We got our 
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power back within a week. We had a lot of damage to our 

community, but as homeowners we were really quite fortunate. 

But I a l s o  really think that as citizens that we need 

to take a little bit of responsibility also. I think that we 

need to be much better prepared. I know a lot of my neighbors 

did not have adequate food and water, and they should have. I 

know that many of them, you know, ran out of batteries. We 

personally bought one of these little hand-cranked radios so 

that we could hear what was going on. 

And I really think that it's important that the 

Commission look at whatever it is, you know, the financial 

aspect of this and really do what the second gentleman said as 

far as being fair and equitable. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Ms. Curtis. 

Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: Harry Kimball. 

Whereupon, 

HARRY KI MBALL 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MR. KIMBALL: Good morning, everyone. I want to 

thank you for coming to listen to us here today. I appear here 

to express my feelings at the loss of electricity for nearly 

three weeks in the aftermath of Hurricane Wilma. Electricity 
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is an absolute essential in today's electronic world. In a few 

nonths - -  it's been a few months now since the disaster struck, 

2nd most of my neighbors are busy trying to get prepared for 

:he next hurricane season or trying to repair from the last 

m e .  

The first thing I want to say is that a 98 percent 

Eailure rate for delivery of power so essential to a smooth 

running economy and to FP&L customers is an abomination. The 

zompany should be penalized, not rewarded, for hellacious poor 

performance of delivery of product of electricity. 

The CEO of FP&L has so much faith in the company that 

he runs that he had installed in his own property a backup 

generating system. Now let me ask you, who would know better 

the poor infrastructure of FP&L than the man at the top of the 

corporation? 

The state saw fit to grant a rate increase greater 

than what FP&L asked for in their request. What was that all 

about? 98 percent failure rate rewarded with more than asked 

for? Hmm. Who do these regulators work for, and how can you 

justify that kind of a reward? 

Now FP&L is looking for more money without even 

facing the first test of the 2006 hurricane season. Please 

tell me someone can and will hold FP&L's feet to the fire until 

they prove that they can provide a reliable, consistent system 

that has a less than 2 percent failure rate. 
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We will, we will suffer from l o s s  of power even 

zhough the new poles and equipment have been installed, but 

it's better than it was last fall for sure. I and a lot of my 

Eriends and neighbors are not against paying a fair price for a 

reliable product. But let this publicly traded company go to 

che shareholders or bondholders for more monies, not the normal 

source when the company failed so very badly. How can you 

reward a company that made a profit in the hundreds of millions 

3f dollars for failure of service that has to be recorded as a 

Mall of shame? What incentive is there to do a good job if 

rewarding for horrible failures? Does anybody have to do a 

3ood job in this world today? 

Thank you for your time and effort here today 

listening to the people that FP&L could care less about. And 

dhat will they do to help us if we reward them with more monies 

2t this time in our history? You will be adding to the problem 

if you do not force a change in focus to responsible business 

practices. I apologize that I didn't give my name and phone 

number, but it's Harry Kimball. I live at 4930 Northwest 53rd 

Street in Tamarac. My phone number is (954)677-8776. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Mr. Kimball. 

(Applause. ) 

MR. BECK: Thank you, Mr. Kimball. 

The next witness is Sol Siegler. 

Whereupon, 
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SOL SIEGLER 

ras called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

)f Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MR. SIEGLER: Good morning, Commissioners. My name 

.s S o l  Siegler. I live at 3690 Inverrary Drive, Lauczrhill, 

plorida 33319. My telephone number is (954)739-4825. I've 

.ived in Florida for 28 years. 

I'm here today representing both the Broward 

Zoalition and the Inverrary Association together, organizations 

:otalling well over 110 condominiums, homeowner associations 

m d  various civic and community associations. We - -  our 

nemberships ask  for a fair resolution of FP&LIs hurricane 

reimbursement cost requests. 

Consider: FP&L profits are 20 percent higher than 

nost electric companies are allowed. Maintenance costs are 

$2 percent below industry, the average. That's according to 

FP&L's figure themselves. FP&L is one of the top five tax 

3voiders, according to the Institute for Policy Studies. In 

2003, the tax rate paid by FP&L was minus 14.1 percent. 

Profits for the third quarter of 2005 alone rose 6 percent to 

$339 million. 

The PSC guidelines state that the Public Service 

Commission has the responsibility to set rates that are fair, 

just and reasonable. It is also required to set rates to allow 
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utility investors an opportunity to earn a reasonable return on 

their investment, vis-a-vis respecting the needs of South 

Florida consumers. It's time that the Public Service 

Commission, and note the name, the inclusion of the word 

ttPublic,'l pays more attention to the needs of the public whose 

welfare it is also obligated to protect. Thank you. 

(Applause. ) 

MR. BECK: Thank you. The next witness is Jack 

Crissy. 

Whereupon, 

JACK CRISSY 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MR. CRISSY: My name is Jack Crissy. I reside at 

1788 Northwest 107th Terrace, Coral Springs, Florida 33071. 

I'd like to applaud FP&L. I think they did a very, very go 

job in this storm. It was very difficult circumstances. 

I was out that afternoon after the storm. They had 

trucks all over town. It was something unforeseen, something 

that we all can't prepare for instantly and do a perfect job. 

They, they work hard at it and they took a lot of abuse over it 

and I think it was very unwarranted. I also think that their 

idea that they need a reserve in place is absolutely prudent. 

Any business would want to do that, and they should very much 
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1 be allowed to do that. It should be reviewed and the cost 

should be fair, but they should have a reserve. They are 

entitled to a fair profit. And I just want to say they did a 

great job, and I hope you review this and give them the reserve 

that any prudent business would put in place. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Mr. Crissy. Excuse me, 

sir. If you could stay with us a moment, I believe Mr. Twomey 

would like to ask you a question. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

BY MR. TWOMEY: 

Q Yes, sir. Just briefly. Are you testifying as an 

individual? 

A Yes, sir. 

Q What do you do for a living? 

A I'm an accountant. 

Q Are you a vendor in any capacity? 

A No, sir. 

MR. TWOMEY: Okay. Thank you. 

MR. CRISSY: Sure. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you. Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: The next witness is Rob Jindracek. 

Whereupon, 

ROB JINDRACEK 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 
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DIRECT STATEMENT 

MR. JINDRACEK: Good morning. My name is Rob 

Jindracek. I'm actually here for the School Board of Broward 

County, Energy Management Department. I'm the manager for that 

department. I am speaking on behalf of FP&L today for their 

efforts in the recovery during Wilma. I'm familiar with 

hurricanes. I'm born and raised in Fort Lauderdale right down 

the street here at Broward General Hospital, so I've been here 

all my whole life. My parents went to Fort Lauderdale High 

School, so I've got some history here. 

They were there from day one. Not only in Wilma, 

Katrina - -  I've been with the school system for 21 years, and 

they have been there since, for us since day one and go through 

until the last school is open. 

Wilma hit us hard, there's no doubt about it. We 

were not prepared for a county line to county line destruction 

like Wilma, you know, hit us with. When we got to work the 

following morning, at 6 : O O  in the morning we had 170 schools 

without power. We have 2 2 5  thereabouts in the district with 

centers and what not. 

So Greg Vada (phonetic), I mention him by name, is 

our account rep. He stood side by side with us. We - -  over 

the years we've learned that communication is vital, and 

without any power communication is tough. But we've, we've 

worked with FP&L throughout the years and lessons learned, so 
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o speak, and have now 800-megahertz radios, cell phones, man 

ines, email, whatever it takes to get in touch with him, and 

ie has been there for us since, you know, the previous storms 

is well as Wilma. 

That's really all I've got to the say. 

realize what I was walking myself into. I was to 

:oming. I felt it was, you know, worth me coming 

.east mentioning a few words on behalf of FP&L.  

I didn't 

d this was 

down and at 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you. And, Mr. Jindracek, if 

TOU could also stay with us for a moment. Mr. Twomey. 

MR. JINDRACEK: I figured. 3810 Northwest 10th 

lvenue is my address. 

CROSS EXAMINATION 

3Y MR. TWOMEY: 

Q Sir, I'm sorry, I didn't hear you. You're with the 

school board? 

A I'm the Manager for the Energy Conservation, Utility 

Yanagement Department, yes, sir. 

Q And you're speaking on behalf of FPL? 

A No. Actually I didn't know attorneys were going to 

be here, so I'm speaking on behalf of my department that worked 

directly with FP&L. If I had known - -  you know, I'm down here 

as an individual that works for the school system. And you 

mentioned lunchtime or mentioned time, government time. I'm on 

my lunchtime, if that makes any difference to you, sir. 
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Q Excellent. But what I wanted to ask you, do you have 

permission from the school board - -  

A No, sir, I do not. And like I said, if it was 

something to this effect - -  I'm here just talking as a resident 

of, of Broward County, but happen to be the manager for the 

utility department. So if that's going to be a conflict, then, 

you know - -  I did not know what I was walking myself into. I 

saw the opportunity to walk down and commend FP&L. If it's 

going to turn into a problem - -  I do not have the right to 

represent the School Board of Broward County. 

Q That's fine. I'm just asking. Now I wanted to ask 

- -  

A It's a little concerning here the way you're - -  go 

ahead. 

Q Well - -  

MR. MANCLAW: It should be. You're sworn in. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Mr. Jindracek, there is not - -  

excuse me, if I may. There is not a problem. I thank you, we 

thank you for joining us today and to share your comments. 

Really, we are grateful for that. 

And, Mr. Twomey, briefly to the witness. 

MR. TWOMEY: Yes, ma'am. I'm not suggesting there's 

a problem either. 

BY MR. TWOMEY: 

Q But what I wanted to ask is do you know what your 
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school board's annual electric bill was with FP&L last year? 

A I signed the bill, so, yes, I'm fully aware of it, 

sir. 

Q What was it? 

A Right about $47 million. 

Q $47 million. And have you calculated what the 

increase would be for your system if the Public Service 

Commission were to grant the full petition as FP&L has filed 

it? 

A Not the full petition, no. I have already been - -  

with the fuel increase, I've already got that in the budget for 

the one that went into place this past January. 

Q But do you have an idea what this petition would - -  

A No, sir. No, sir. 

Q Okay. It would be substantial though, wouldn't it? 

A I would assume so. But, no, sir, I haven't taken 

that into consideration. 

MR. MANCLAW: Can we ask him a question? How much 

are our taxes going to go up in Broward County for the fuel 

adjustment alone? 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Excuse me. Mr. Jindracek, thank you 

very much for presenting to us. 

MR. JINDRACEK: I live in Broward County too. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: And, sir, we will be glad to hear 

from you as well when we come to your name on the list. Thank 
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you. 

Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: Thank you. Next witness is Cynthia Sherr. 

Whereupon, 

CYNTHIA SHERR 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MS. SHERR: My name is Cynthia Sherr. I reside at 

5346 Southwest 34th Terrace in Hollywood, Florida 33312. My 

phone number is (954)364-7906, but I'm never there. I'm 

usually at work. I did take the day off today so I could come 

down and testify. 

I'm also the president on my homeowners association, 

which comprises of 477 unit owners in Hollywood. I wanted to 

come down today to speak on, to speak about what the response 

time was and how soon I got back to work and got back into my 

house after Hurricane Wilma. I have to say that somebody who 

has lived in South Florida prior to Hurricane Andrew, I do 

understand the magnitude of the storm. I walked - -  we had a 

problem getting back, our power back because there was no power 

anywhere, and we understand that. I was back in my office in 

seven days, the power was back on in the business, and I was 

very happy to go somewhere with air conditioning on a daily 

basis. My power in my community was back on in 11 days. And 
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lorida Power & Light went out of their way to find ways to get 

11 of us back up and running. 

Obviously, we want the Public Service Commission to 

le fiscally responsible in making decisions on the bond issue. 

;ut if the people of the community think about it, if we 

lon't - -  if it's not passed on in a bond over a long-term 

)eriod, it's going to impact the customers of FP&L even more if 

re have to pay for it on a daily basis. And obviously living 

.n South Florida with the increase in our property values are 

:herefore increasing our insurance costs and our taxes, we all 

ieed to try to live on a budget as working people. I don't 

lave anything further. If there's any questions. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Ms. Sherr. 

(Applause.) 

MR. BECK: Our next witness is Joan Goodrich. 

Vhereupon , 

JOAN GOODRICH 

vas called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

if Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MS. GOODRICH: Good morning. My name is Joan 

Soodrich. I reside at 1711 Northwest 85th Drive in Coral 

Springs, Florida 33071. My phone number is (954)757-0881. 

I've been a proud resident of Broward County for 

zibout 43 - -  34 years now, I should say. I currently live in 
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;he Ramblewood division of Coral Springs where our utilities 

2re underground. Certainly prior to Hurricane Wilma we've been 

Jery fortunate with underground utilities to not really live 

uith any unfortunate disruption in our service with FPL. Prior 

LO living in Coral Springs I lived in Pompano Beach in a 

zommunity just west of Federal Highway, and the only other 

najor power disruption we experienced was during Hurricane 

4ndrew during that time. 

I appreciate how FPL handled itself during the 

Hurricane Wilma experience. We know that certainly emotions 

dere high as our children were home. The implication of trying 

to get our schools up and running - -  I don't think I realized 

how important that was for FPL to, to work on our schools, you 

know, work on our hospitals and our major public service 

delivery systems first before they started to handle the 

residential communities. It was difficult certainly having the 

kids at home, not being able to play their Xbox machines and 

DVDs. However, the importance of prioritizing our schools - -  

because without our schools going up and running first, it 

really impacted our ability to get certainly our businesses 

back up and running as we were trying to get our children back 

to school. 

I believe FPL over the years has done a very good job 

in hearing the demands of customers and working to improve 

their processes and systems. While I'm not looking to add 
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substantial charges into my monthly cost as I raise a family of 

€our, I do believe that it's important that we continue to 

invest in our infrastructure. We know that we'll continue to 

nave the demands of hurricanes and other storms that we'll have 

to live with, and I believe that it's prudent for us to make 

that investment in our infrastructure, and certainly to have 

FPL recoup the cost, prudent costs associated with past storms. 

I also believe it's important again that we invest in 

2 reserve fund moving forward, that we have adequate resources 

to handle whatever we face here in Broward County and South 

Florida moving forward. 

Again, I appreciate the time to come down, and I 

thank you. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you. 

MR. BECK: Christopher Pollock. 

Whereupon, 

CHRISTOPHER POLLOCK 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MR. POLLOCK: Good morning. Christopher Pollock. I 

reside at 5701 Northeast 20th Terrace, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 

33308. Phone number is (954)776-6956. Obviously - -  I've lived 

in Broward County for over 34 years, and obviously this was the 

first storm that this county has seen in many, many years. And 
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zertainly a lot of people were inconvenienced and so forth, but 

it's all relative. I also used to live in St. Thomas in the 

Virgin Islands where Hurricane Hugo hit us, and I was without 

slectricity for six months. So, you know, this becomes a 

relative term. 

But I want to, I want to compliment FP&L and 

particularly its employees for their hard work and dedication 

they did in getting us back online. I personally watched them 

work so hard and obviously worked very well with the other 

crews that we brought in. 

Obviously we have some issues with our infrastructure 

that need to be corrected; hardening to the port, fixing the 

poles. You know, the conversation about burying all the lines, 

I'm not sure about that because if all the feeder lines are 

knocked out, I don't think it matters if your lines to your 

house are buried or not, you're not going to get the 

electricity. So obviously we need the resources to make these 

corrections. All I can ask is that we balance that out with 

the cost of doing business here. And obviously when your 

business is out of electricity, there's a huge cost to that, 

and you have to weigh that against the cost of increases in the 

electric bill. I'd just ask that this Commission look at that. 

But I do want to compliment FP&L for the way they do 

support the community, the way that they do educational 

programs and they support city and local initiatives. Thank 
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ou . 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Mr. Pollock. 

MR. BECK: Thank you. Ximena Uribe. 

hereupon, 

XIMENA URIBE 

as called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens o the State 

f Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

D I R E C T  STATEMENT 

MS. URIBE: Good morning. My name is Ximena Uribe, 

nd I live at 1 6 9 5  Orchid Bend, Weston, Florida 3 3 3 2 7 .  My 

lhone number is ( 9 5 4 ) 3 8 5 - 7 0 9 2 .  

I live in Weston. In the last year we had two big 

lurricanes who affected us a lot. We got no power, and that's 

me of the reasons that we had no businesses. And also the 

;chools were out for almost three weeks, particularly my son's 

;chool. So I am here to support FPL because they're doing a 

food job. Last year they were very prompt to try to put the 

)ewer back into the - -  so we can get the houses and the 

;chools, getting to a normal life. 

I also am very thankful because I saw, particularly 

-n my son's school, the street, there were like around four or 

iive trucks at the same time on the same street trying to do 

:heir best. So if we support them, they're going to do a 

letter service for us. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you. 
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MR. BECK: Craig Spengler. 

Whereupon , 

CRAIG SPENGLER 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MR. SPENGLER: Good morning. Nellie is passing 

around transcripts on the advice of Public Counsel of what I'm 

about to say. Thank you. 

I'm Craig B. Spengler, 3 2 3 1  Southwest 44th Street, 

Fort Lauderdale. We also have a place at 11440 Carlton Road in 

St. Lucie West. I've been a Florida resident since 1977. 

Madam Chair, Commissioners, friends, adversaries, my 

relationships with Florida Power & Light are as a customer in 

Fort Lauderdale and St. Lucie County. I own a teeny, weeny bit 

of FPL Group common stock. 

My opinion I'm about to express is built on a study 

of FPL's annual reports, their 8K, 10K FCC filings, news 

reports, anecdotal evidence, personal experience, and that is 

that FPL is pretty good at generating electricity, pretty good 

at transmitting it. We haven't had any of the calamities over 

the decades as has the northeast of the country. But 

distribution, we have a problem. 

For the entire month after Wilma and for two weeks 

after Katrina my business was at a total standstill because 
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;here was no electricity to run either my customers' nor my 

:omputers. What do I do, bill my customers because I got hurt? 

Go. I have to eat it. This is no different from FPL's 

?redicament. They got caught in nature's wrath. This is life 

in Florida. 

FPL enjoys a guaranteed profit minimum, I understand, 

Df 8 percent. Last year they earned over 12 percent, according 

L O  their filings. Can I apply for this program for my 

Dusiness? I could certainly use a guaranteed profit regardless 

Df my performance. But for a start, please notice that the 

4 percent, and that's 12 percent minus 8 percent, of FPL 

Zroup's $10.5 billion annual revenues could fund over 

me-fourth of the rate increase they're requesting. They could 

a l s o  fund the entire thing internally over a few years and 

charge it off to unusual circumstances. 

$63 million was paid out recently as performance 

bonuses to FPL executives. This is shameful. I have on mi 

monthly bill a customer charge, in quotes, of $5.70. 

Therefore, FPL's 4.2 million customers sent in payments to fund 

this bonus for over two and one-half months of that year. 

Performance. I live only one-half mile from the 

Fort Lauderdale plant. I'm under four miles from the Port 

Everglades plant. Recent outages have cost me hundreds of 

dollars of food spoilage, tens of thousands of dollars of lost 

billings. I'd like to note my outage for Andrew was less than 
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four hours, for Irene seven hours, for Frances nine hours, for 

Jeanne 12 hours, for Katrina one week, for Wilma over two 

weeks. At this rate of growth a decent size storm in 

September 2021 will cut power off for 52 weeks. So I guess the 

State of Florida can just shut itself down and go on vacation 

for the year. On the good, on the good side, however, I'm not 

a mathematician, so don't pack your bags yet. 

A repair crew here from Canada to fix Wilma's damage 

explained to us that with the current inspection schedule used 

by FPL it takes 80 years to fully examine their distribution 

infrastructure. That aside, I'm pleased to hear you've imposed 

a ten times improvement in that. 

By any measure this is only a sketchy effort at 

preventative maintenance. I was told directly by FPL that 

systemwide their defect rate is 3 percent of inspected assets. 

But percentages here are meaningless. It is the absolute 

number of defects through the system that determines how many 

customers have substandard service. 

Is any effort whatsoever being made to retrofit older 

distribution networks to more reliable levels? How about new 

service? Four examples: Number one, a new gated townhouse 

complex that has just been built at Griffin Road and 30th 

Avenue. I saw that the developer planted trees directly under 

the electric lines for the whole road frontage. And one thing 

I've observed in life is that, you know, firsthand, that trees 
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grow. When I called FPL customer service to point this out, 

the agent countered, "That doesn't increase your electric 

rates. It should not concern you." The behavior of lower 

level employees in a firm invariably reflects the attitude at 

the top levels. Clearly, who cares? 

Number two, as a customer in St. Lucie County - -  I'd 

like to put in an aside here. I had about a dozen folks that I 

contacted to come but couldn't come because of the timing, so 

I'm sort of an ad hoc representative for them too, both in St. 

Lucie County as well as down here in Broward County. But as a 

customer in St. Lucie County, just about every rain shower, not 

storms, just rain shower interrupts our power. Everyone in our 

area has a generator and they are not for emergencies. They're 

in place for everyday use. This is bad for the environment, 

it's bad for people's health, it's bad for Florida's 

productivity. 

One of our St. Lucie neighbors has been complaining 

to FPL directly about poor delivery, having logged over 

200 outages over less than ten years. She got absolutely 

nowhere. 

When Nellie and I complained to the PSC four weeks 

ago - -  thank you for being there - -  only then did FPL actually 

assign someone to investigate the problem. We're hoping 

against all hopes that this will get corrected, or are we just 

being patronized because of these hearings? I hate to be a 
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zynic, but sometimes it's necessary. 

Number three, a few years ago I noticed the trees 

nrere aggressively invading the power lines on my street. I 

zalled FPL customer service. Why aren't they being cut back? 

I recall around David and Andrew times they were trimmed on a 

three-year rotational basis. I was told they quit doing 

regular trimming because it was too expensive. Of course, they 

stopped routine maintenance because they can get special 

dispensations to cover the damage by such shortsightedness. 

Number four, my last example, FPL actively forces bad 

infrastructure. A new construction, aerial drop to your 

premises is installed at no charge. But an underground feed, 

and note that the customers must supply buried two-inch PVC 

conduit at his or her own expense, requires payment to FPL of 

500 plus dollars. To me this defies logic. 

In terms of management and planning, I'm near the 

end, FPL proudly proclaims on their website that they have 

rates, and I quote, well below the national average, unquote. 

Certainly they have low rates because they hide the total cost 

to the consumers in energy surcharges. If they were actually 

including the fuel surcharges, then they would be touting that 

advantage as well and they are not. So are they doing such a 

great job after all? I'd challenge a rebuttal from FPL to lay 

the cards out clearly. Because I feel they're using our hard 

earned money to enable buying sprees of a nuclear power plant 
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in Idaho, which by the way I believe no one else even wanted to 

2id for, and the purchase of Constellation Energy, which is 

iothing more than an ego trip. They do nothing, these 

?urchases do nothing to help the residents of South Florida get 

3etter delivery of electricity. 

I thank Commissioner Bronson and the hard working 

€olks at the Public Service Commission for the vehicle to 

txpress our grievances and for this opportunity to speak. I 

request the Commission deny FPL any additional monies either by 

rates or by bond underwritings. The taxpayers of Florida 

should not be FPL's piggy bank. The free capital markets are 

designed to provide for such ventures, and this is where the 

pig boys play. 

In conclusion, the simple truth is that Florida Power 

& Light has not managed itself well. It has violated our 

trust. I seriously - -  I make no apology when I ask if after 

the crooked E are we going to uncover the sloppy F? Thank you. 

(Applause.) 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you. Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: Thank you. The next witness ask Joan 

Kovac. 

Whereupon, 

JOAN KOVAC 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 
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DIRECT STATEMENT 

MS. KOVAC: Good morning. My name is Joan Kovac. I 

Live at 1754 Bay Drive, Pompano Beach, Florida 33062. My phone 

lumber is (954)784-2079. I'm here on my own time. I'm 

self-employed in a family business that's been located in 

3roward County for 30 years. 

After last year's devastating storms I think FPL 

3cted in a very competent, responsive manner. None of us can 

ninimize the daunting task that faced those workers after the 

storms, but from my experience with both my business power and 

ny home power, they reacted as quickly as possible. And FP&L 

representatives kept us informed of the progress and projected 

restoration time frame for each area of the county. 

I personally want this public utility to be prepared 

to react to any power outages that may occur if the next season 

Df storms are as dangerous as projected. And I know this 

Commission is going to be fair and consider things very 

carefully to look out for FP&L1s customers as well as for the 

company. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you. 

MR. BECK: Thank you. The next witness is Ron 

Manclaw. 

Whereupon, 

RON MANCLAW 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 
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E Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MR. MANCLAW: Madam Commissioner, Commissioners, I'm 

on Manclaw. My address is 2180 Northwest 18th Avenue, Suite 

6, Pompano Beach, Florida 33069. My telephone number, 

954) 975-9600. 

I oppose any major additional revenue gained for this 

rivate company. I do think that they should be entitled to 

ome reserve contingency. The $20 million per year seems to be 

easonable in view of all the other available revenue streams 

hat Florida Power & Light has. 

We have a major problem in that they are appearing to 

le, as an engineer, to be writing off all of the old equipment 

:hat they have several different times in several different 

Jays. And the advocates that have appeared before you here 

:oday early on I thought represented that very well, and I 

vould hope that you listened very carefully to what they've 

;aid to you. 

It is a real shame that FP&L doesn't have a renewable 

2nergy program to speak of. I think that that's a real problem 

in a long-term solution to our troubles here in Florida. That 

,vould include new kinds of fuel cells, new kinds of ways of 

generating power. That would include whole new patents for 

renewable and regenerable types of power that would include DC 

as well as AC power. 
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We think that hardening should be the solution of any 

iew delivery part of their program to the individual homes and 

3usinesses throughout all of their delivery system. We're 

insatisfied that they overpower their grid to almost all of the 

xstomers. We have a customer named GosTec (phonetic) in 

3eerfield Beach that has to regulate their incoming power 

Decause they're just absolutely frying their equipment and have 

for most of the last 18 years. They have had all kinds of - -  

they've been monitoring the power coming into them for all 

these years. Repeatedly they've requested FP&L to come and 

review the data that they have, and FP&L does not do that. 

They, they contacted us to look at it. Their, all of their 

statistics that they have monitored appear to be taken 

correctly, and what we see generally around the grid is an 

overpowering. And what that does is fatigue everybody's 

regular appliances. That's why our refrigerators and fax 

machines and all of the kinds of regular appliances that we 

have, our ordinary electrical appliances that are not 

overdesigned, regularly fail. We would hope that the Public 

Service Commission takes that into effect, that that is a 

multiplied cost that we have. 

So the cost that FP&L is asking you to pass on to a l l  

of us as citizens has a multiplier effect the same as any other 

governmental kind of taxing, which is like three by the time it 

gets there. The man that came and talked for our school board 
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.ndicated that he is putting in place and he pays all the 

:hecks and he does all of this and it cost $47 million and all 

)f that, b u t  every time you increase, we get the increase at 

:he upper level and we get the increase for all of the other 

ielivery services that each and every one of the citizens that 

Live here in South Florida and throughout Florida and deal with 

?P&L have. And by the time it's done, it's three times 

qhatever you approve. 

We would like to suggest to you that you be very, 

Jery conservative in your approach. You gave them 18 percent 

right after the hurricane. We think that FP&L as far as a 

Zompany and their employees did a remarkable job in a short 

lmount of time under a great deal of stress. That does not 

€orgive the management. Mr. Hay, the President and Chairman of 

:he Board, was notified prior to the hurricanes of this year 

:hat many people would die, the elderly would die if he didn't 

30 something about taking care of the pole problems that we 

identified. And we called the governor and the governor 

informed his brother and his brother called the Public Service 

2ommission and filed a protest right in the middle of the 

hurricane power failure that we were having - -  that I 

initiated. That helped in some ways to create this panel. 

d 

The important thing is that you really hold FP&L to a 

really good standard because they know what to expect. We know 

what to expect after all these years. Yes, we had a terrible 
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hurricane here in Broward County and throughout this part of 

the state coming right straight through. I don't know that it 

was a Category 3 down to the Category 2 that the director of 

the infrastructure for FP&L said, but it certainly was a lot of 

wind. 

I think that they should be prepared for these kinds 

of contingencies as a normal part of their business. I'm here 

representing myself, paying for it myself, taking time off 

myself. But the important thing to know, I think, is that 

every one of us suffered a great deal during the hurricane. 

That's an act of God as far as I'm concerned to many degrees. 

But to plan for something and have your sole business be 

protected as they are by you people, and you're our 

representatives in many, many ways and you're our only hope 

that things can be made right for all of us, and we would ask 

you to be very frugal in what you approve now because they've 

already received a great deal. And we need to have the tax 

rate or the regular delivery rates reduced dramatically so that 

the people who are on fixed incomes, the people who are 

starting their families, the people who are providing services 

to all of us have a chance and ability to live here and prosper 

just as we all did. 

FP&L provided a lot of things for a lot of people for 

a long time. But as the gentleman that just preceded me said, 

they, they - -  as far as what they're doing now, it appears to 
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s that they're falling very flat. They're not keeping up, 

hey're not planning ahead right. We're not seeing things for 

ur area. They're investing outside of the area, and we 

houldn't have to pay for that. And that's, I think, what 

e're seeing. And I think that that's a part of what we're 

eeing. You can't pay yourself high profits and give us - -  fi 

ass it on to us and then ask us to also pay for your inability 

o plan right. 

$ 2 0  million would seem to me to be all that they're 

ntitled to at this time because the next year, as we think 

fe're going to see, which is 2 0 0 6 ,  we're going to see probably 

.nother major hurricane at least someplace in their delivery 

iystem which is going to impact all of us as far as rates we 

lee from FP&L. It's unfair to be, over and over have to pay 

'or the same thing. And I think our advocates, I hope you 

.isten to the advocates that are coming to you. I think they 

lade a good case. I think they're attacking the right things. 

)ther than renewable energy, I think that that should be 

iddressed by you people and made mandatory in their program. 

:hey aren't giving any dollars out for that as far as I know. 

That's the basic things that I wanted to say today. 

Chank you very much for the opportunity. God bless you all. 

(Applause.) 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Mr. Manclaw. 

MR. BECK: Dr. Bob Levy. 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

1 4  

1 5  

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

2 1  

22 

23 

2 4  

2 5  

71 

Jhereupon, 

DR. BOB LEVY 

vas called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

2f Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

DR. LEVY: Hi. As he said, I'm Dr. Bob Levy. I'm 

Mearing two hats today: One is as the Town Manager of Pembroke 

Park, and one is as a Councilman in the City of Plantation. 

4nd also, of course, the third hat, I might say, as a human 

being in Broward County. 

First of all, I'm not sure what role you play in 

this, but as a manager of a community with 30 percent of the 

people living below the poverty line and over 50 percent of our 

housing stock mobile homes, which took a terrific damage during 

this hurricane, 98 percent of over 2,000 mobile homes were 

damaged in one way or another, 600 hundred of them 

uninhabitable. It was a terrible crisis we all went through. 

I don't know how many of you live in South Florida or 

personally went through this. My family moved here in 1964, 

and this was the worst I've ever seen, including Hurricane 

Andrew. I don't know why they're calling it whatever they're 

calling it. I can tell you from a personal microlevel that 

this was a terrible, terrible crisis for Broward County 

especially. Every day when I tried to get to work, for four 

days I slept on my office floor, thousands of people lined up 
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n one of the richest counties in the United States lining up 

or water, for ice and with a little can of gasoline hoping 

hat they could have some power, hoping that they could have 

nough gasoline to either start their car for a little bit and 

et to work or start their generator that they might have but 

ouldn't use because we had no gasoline because no one required 

'as stations to have generators to pump gasoline out. The 

urbines were down at the port. No power was being created. 

'hey couldn't unload ships with oil, so, therefore, major 

:risis piled crisis upon crisis. 

What I'd like to talk to you about, and 1'11 try to 

)e as brief as possible, is on the microlevel. One of the 

ireatest things after a disaster like this is communication. 

md I must commend two people, one person in south county named 

ien Wesley, one person in central county who communicated with 

le in Plantation, and that was Lynn Shatas, representing FPL. 

:'m not talking about the great decisions made on big a level. 

I'm talking about the person-to-person contact, the information 

;hat we were given, the fact that my home didn't have 

2lectricity for 16 days, but I understood that they were 

irioritizing at hospitals. Lift stations so that people can 

?lush their toilets had to be powered. Many of our lift 

;tationsf hundreds of them, do not have generators. So how do 

JOU get power unless they bring their portable generators in? 

One of the major problems was that after the 
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hurricane FEMA only had 100 generators coming in from other 

parts to provide power to Broward County, and those 

100 generators were already spoken for before they got here. I 

mean, that was one of the problems. We are victims of 

Hurricane Katrina in an ancillary way. 

many of the things that would have come to help us quicker, 

including transformer boxes - -  because I spoke to the different 

crews that were out there trying to fix things. They were on 

the ground looking for boxes that had fallen thinking that they 

could try to repair them because the new boxes were all being 

used in New Orleans. 

left. 

Many of the supplies, 

Things like that were happening right and 

Other things, the power crews couldn't help because 

people's addresses were no longer on their mailboxes. 

didn't have mailboxes. They were on the ground. Things like 

that, I ' m  talking on a microlevel, contributed to a lot of the 

problem. How do you know where certain addresses are if you 

3on't have street signs and you don't have numbers? 

They 

The power crews were out there. We saw them, we 

talked to them. People from Ohio - -  I met so many wonderful 

?eople that came down from other states to help us right away. 

I think FP&L did what it could. I think it did a 

Eine job. I think on a one-to-one level - -  we had a conference 

iall, all the cities, every day twice a day. There was always 

m FP&L representative on that conference call telling us how 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

1 7  

18 

19 

2 0  

2 1  

22  

2 3  

24  

2 5  

7 4  

Ear, what had happened, that kind of thing. That's very 

important because we're the ones out there trying to help our 

iommunities, and it's very important that we understand that 

m d ,  and that we get the correct information, not the rumor 

nil1 that can easily happen when you don't have telephones, 

&hen you don't have power, you're on batteries. And, by the 

day, D batteries were out in all of Broward County and most 

people were using D batteries for their portable TVs and so 

forth. These are the kinds of things we should anticipate in 

the future. 

Certainly as members of the Public Service 

Commission, talking about power, talking about infrastructure, 

all of that, recognize that that's an important thing on a 

general level. But bring it down to the person. Narrow it 

down and say, what, what went wrong? What power needs were not 

met? How can we require things? 

I know - -  I'm glad to see we have'one representative 

here from the state legislature, former Senator and now State 

Representative Matt Meadows, because they have to be solving 

these problems. For example, the gentleman here spoke about 

some people having that emergency power source, the propane 

tank generator that goes on when you lose electricity. Why 

aren't we talking about subsidizing that for people with 

medical needs? Why aren't we talking about helping people put 

these in? 
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We can't guarantee that this isn't going to happen 

2gain and again and again, but what we can do is help the 

people who are poor, who are indigent who need to have power. 

Nithout power they are medically in danger. Why can't we help 

them? Why doesn't the Legislature, why aren't you as Public 

Service Commissioners urging our Legislature to set aside funds 

for that? I know FP&L has started a program to provide these 

emergency generators underground for people to use if the power 

goes off that can supply power for a while. Why aren't, why 

aren't we discussing more of that, more of the technology to 

get over the bumps that we know will happen? 

I want to applaud FP&L for the 25 percent that 

they're offering to pay to cities that start undergrounding 

utilities. Prior to this there was nothing available. And 

it's a very expensive type of a program. However, Weston had 

underground utilities; they were up in a couple of days. Parts 

of Plantation were out for well over two weeks. And so what we 

need to do is look at the technology, we need to fund whatever 

is necessary to do our best so that this does not happen again. 

And we definitely need to look at the needs of the 

people who cannot afford all these extra ancillary devices that 

are out there but only the wealthy can put them in the ground. 

Let's start funding that. Let's build - -  if FP&L wants more 

money, fine. But set aside money for people who can't afford 

to do all these things so that they can live the quality of 
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ife that all of us in Broward County ascribe to. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Dr. Levy. Mr. Beck, I'm 

.hinking that we may be getting close to a break time unless, 

inless we're even closer to the end. Can you give me a feel 

:or - -  

MR. BECK: We've had 17 speakers and we have, I 

Ielieve, 1 2  more. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Okay. Then if it's all right with 

:ach of you, I suggest that we take a ten-minute break at this 

:ime and then come back. 

MS. TUCCI: Excuse us. We're not very well and she's 

lot feeling good. She's my driver. We're both sick and we 

ieed to get home. We want t o  speak. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: And I think we can accommodate. Mr. 

3eck. 

MS. WECHTER: We're number 2 6  and number 2 7 .  

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: And that's fine with me. Mr. Beck, 

if you can call number 2 6  and number 2 7 ,  and then after that 

Me'll take a ten-minute break. 

MR. BECK: Thank you. Dona Wechter and Stephanie 

rucci. 

Nhereupon, 

STEPHANIE TUCCI 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 
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DIRECT STATEMENT 

MS. TUCCI: I'm Stephanie Tucci, 4690 Southwest 25th 

Avenue, (954)981-0727. I'm originally from Dade County. I've 

gone through Andrew. I've also been up here for the last 14 

years. Someone mentioned Andrew; I was out of electricity 

under Andrew for over a month and a half. I am highly, also 

highly prone now to strokes. I am 50 years old. 

I have called FP&L several times when we were out of 

electricity for over 17 days. 

facility, to a hospital. Now if they want to pay my hospital 

bill for a week to a week and a half, 1'11 be happy to go. 

I need electric. I've had two tracheotomies. I 

They told me to go to a 

cannot take heat. I swell up in my throat, and I'm blind in 

one eye from one stroke and I'm paralyzed on my left hand from 

the first stroke. I will be prone to strokes for the rest of 

my life from the time I was 44 until now. And I am going to - -  

now I will be also in wheelchairs. I'm in and out of 

wheelchairs now for the rest of my life. They tell me from the 

time I'm 60 on up I will be permanently in a wheelchair. And I 

just cannot take heat. 

cool. 

I need the air conditioning to keep me 

My husband is also on a fixed income. He's been 

diagnosed as paranoia. He had to retire at the age of 57. I 

had to retire at the age of 44. Like I said, I am 50 years old 

now. So - -  and I only bring home under social security 
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lisability $880 a month and that's all I get. I am lucky to 

)ay my bills. I will be lucky to buy food on my table. My 

iusband only makes less than $1,000 on his Social Security 

.ncome, and that's all I make a month. 

And my neighborhood is either sick or elderly, and 

Je're all very fixed, on fixed incomes, and 17 days. And like 

: said, I'm originally from Andrew. And I was born in Dade 

lounty in 1955. I've been through hurricanes the last 50 

rears. And like I said, Andrew was a month and a half. My 

vork at the time, I was working, was another month without air 

Zonditioning . 

And now they want to raise me. I can't - -  I can 

3arely make my bills. I've seen another gentleman who's in a 

nobile vehicle too, another woman who's on oxygen. And like I 

said, they told me to go to a hospital. For my five months in 

che hospital - -  a week in the hospital is over $3,000. I can't 

3ven afford that. If FP&L wants to pay for my hospital bill, I 

dill be happy to go to the hospital at their cost. That's all 

I have. 

Whereupon , 

DONA WECHTER 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MS. WECHTER: My name is Dona Wechter. I live at 
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4721 Southwest 25th Avenue, Fort Lauderdale 33312. My phone 

number is (954) 963-0497. 

We both live in the annex section of Dania Beach. 

are west, one mile west of the airport on Griffin Road. I 

moved into my house 16 years ago. After Andrew our 

neighborhood was without power on the north side of 25th Av 

and all of 25th Terrace for three weeks. They told us that 

they were waiting on parts. They weren't waiting on parts. 

We 

nue 

Someone forgot to reset a switch on a pole, and it was the one 

in my backyard. 

Now Wilma came through. The hurricanes are not the 

only reason we lose electric over there. They have not changed 

one pole, one wire, one transformer in that neighborhood in the 

entire time that I have lived there except for new 

construction. 

neighborhood. They said they would. They didn't. Every time 

it rains,hard or the wind blows, we lose our power for a coup1 

3f hours. 

After Andrew we begged them to upgrade the 

When Wilma hit, we sat in our neighborhood on the 

2dge of the eye wall. We never got a break. Wires came down 

in my backyard wrapping around a metal fence that ran from 25th 

\venue to 25th Terrace connecting eight houses. We called 

Florida Power & Light. After four days of calling Florida 

Power & Light begging for one truck to come and remove the live 

uire that was sparking every time the wind blew - -  it took two 
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~irds getting their gooses cooked to get somebody out there. 

lecause we told them we were going to call the media and show 

.hem the pictures of the birds fried to the fence if they 

lidn't send out a truck. The next morning a truck came; it 

Look him all of five minutes to disconnect the wire. 

We sat in that neighborhood for 17 days with no 

lower: Elderly, oxygen, diabetics. Yes, I had a generator. I 

lad a generator that cost $20 a day to run. After ten days, 

:hat's $200. My average light bill every month is $280. Why? 

3ecause right now I have no roof. I have a 95 percent blue 

roof and I have 15 broken windows that either will not open or 

vi11 not shut. I have asked Broward County Housing to help me 

jet a roof. I am on waiting lists to go on waiting lists to go 

in waiting lists. 

And it's the same thing with Florida Power & Light. 

2fter Andrew they said they would put us on a waiting list to 

nave someone come out and check our neighborhood. Well, I 

pess we're still on that list because when the article came 

m t  in the newspapers saying the Florida, the Public Service 

:ommission has decided to grant Florida Power & Light the 

noney, please call them, and I did, I was transferred over to a 

gentleman name Richard at Florida Power & Light who promised to 

send out an engineer. That was two months ago and I have not 

heard from him since. I have called back his number that he 

gave me. There is no answer. 
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So why do I have to suffer? Why does my neighbor 

lave to suffer? We cannot pay our bills. It is not our fault; 

it's not our fault we're sick, it's not our fault we're 

lisabled. It's something that happened to us. But when we 

lon't get any breaks anywhere down the line - -  we get no 

:redits for being disabled from Florida Power & Light. At 

Least with AARP, when I sign up for something like AOL, I get a 

iiscount. I don't get a discount from Florida Power & Light, 

2nd I don't have a choice of what electric company to pick like 

ny phone company because Florida Power & Light is a monopoly. 

The hardest thing to see is every day that goes by 

3ur neighborhood just goes downhill even further. When Wilma 

lame through, they had just put, three weeks prior, a brand new 

nouse at the end of the street, a brand new electric pole with 

2 transformer on it. It snapped in half during Wilma. It 

stayed broken in half with the wires hanging over the road and 

the transformer hanging over the road for 17 days until Pike 

Electric from Georgia came into our neighborhood and restored 

3ur power. And our neighborhood is supposed to be on the 

hospital trunk line. The hospital had power; we didn't. They 

said it was a splitter or this line or that line, something. 

We did find an ally though at Florida Power & Light; 

we found a woman named Darla who we called and she would give 

us updates. If we called Florida Power & Light, they just 

said, "Well, it's too bad. Everybody else doesn't have power, 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

1 0  

11 

1 2  

1 3  

1 4  

1 5  

1 6  

1 7  

1 8  

1 9  

2 0  

2 1  

2 2  

2 3  

2 4  

2 5  

8 2  

don't have power, so what are you complaining about? I don't 

lave power." And these were the employees of Florida Power & 

light that were telling us, ''1 don't have power. Why should 

rou have power?" 

We're sick, we're elderly, we're disabled, we have 

Ieople on oxygen, we have diabetics with insulin. That's why I 

:an my generator 1 2  hours a day. I had six neighbors' insulin 

.n my refrigerator, plus my husband's, plus hers. 

The City of Dania Beach, the City Manager refused to 

lay the light bill until every citizen in Dania had their power 

;urned on. Well, one of our neighbors down the street was out 

if town. When Asplundh, who works for Florida Power & Light, 

:ame through and cut the tree lines, the wires, they bent the 

veatherhead on her house. They said, "We won't turn her power 

3n until the weatherhead is bent back up." My ex-husband came 

3ver and fixed it for her for a nominal fee. She couldn't 

2fford an electrician. They wanted $750. Florida Power & 

Light said, "Sorry. We won't come out until it's certified by 

m electrician." I called the Mayor of the City of Dania 

Beach. She sent out the city electrician, certified it, and 

then got on the phone with Florida Power & Light and said, 

"Turn this woman's power on now." And she called me back to 

personally find out. This is a working mother with three 

children in the house. And this is the way that Florida Power 

& Light treats us, the little people. Sure, we don't pay a lot 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



8 3  

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

1 2  

1 3  

1 4  

1 5  

1 6  

1 7  

1 8  

1 9  

2 0  

2 1  

22  

2 3  

2 4  

2 5  

every month. It looks like big businesses pay a lot of money 

f o r  their electric bills every month, and we only 

pay $280, $300, but to us that's a fortune. And we'd just ask 

you if you're going to give them more money, give us something 

for the money. Thank you. 

MS. TUCCI: Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Ms. Wechter. 

Mr. Beck, 1 2 : O O  in the back and I'd like to take a 

ten-minute recess. We'll be back at approximately 12:lO. 

(Recess taken.) 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you all. We're ready to get 

started again. And I will point out that we are noticed for 

this meeting, I believe, until 1:00, and I'm told that there is 

a group coming in right after us, so we're going to need to 

stick to. that time frame. And we do want to hear from 

everybody here that has come to speak to us, but I would ask 

you to be a little mindful of the time frame that we have. 

Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: Thank you. The next witness is Maggie 

Dunne. Is Maggie Dunne here? 

Mr. Jack Kubasek. 

Whereupon, 

JACK KUBASEK 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 
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DIRECT STATEMENT 

MR. KUBASEK: Good afternoon. My name is Jack 

(ubasek. I am from Wynmoor Community, which is a retirement 

Zommunity in Coconut Creek, 1310 Avenue of Stars, Coconut 

:reek, Florida. Phone number is (954)968-2536. 

I want to start off by saying that I'm actually very 

glad that I came here and heard all of these stories. I have 

m open mind and you like to hear different things from 

lifferent people. However, the spectrum, how it goes from one 

2nd to the other end, is so impressive. And I'm just going to 

3dd a little more to that confusion by saying that we have 

9,000 residents that live in our community. I'm a Director of 

3perations there. There are 5,260 individual condominium units 

3n 500 acres of land. One-third of Coconut Creek is Wynmoor. 

And I want to say that in all the years that - -  I've been 15 

years there as a Facility Manager and now Director of 

Operations, I've had a very good relationship with FP&L. 

Nothing special, nothing given, nothing taken, but any time 

we've ever called them, we've gotten nothing but good responses 

from them. 

And when we come up to Wilma in a community like that 

without power is just a horrendous thought. I am positive that 

there would have been a lot of deaths in our community if it 

was not for FP&L cooperating with us. And however they did it, 

getting our power on, we were back up within 48 hours in the 
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residential area. All the residential units were put back in 

48 hours. We have - -  we're not an assisted living community, 

but our average age would run from 65 to 85, more towards the 

top end of the scale. So we do have a lot of people with 

serious problems there. And FP&L has always been very 

sensitive to that, with us. 

And even during normal operations on a daily basis 

without Wilma being involved or, or any of the other storms, 

we're in an area that seems to be prone to lightning strikes. 

I am aware that Florida is number one in the world with that. 

But our particular area, we get a lot of lightning strikes 

there. And they have bent over backwards to help us, 

recommending even outside agencies or providing us with names 

of companies that supply equipment to protect our equipment. 

They've really been good. I can't say enough good things about 

them. And it's very unusual that you would say things about a 

large corporation like FP&L. 

Being in a position that I am in in a condominium 

atmosphere, anybody that's involved in that type of atmosphere 

will know they're a highly critical audience. And it's - -  

usually you'll get the people that are not satisfied that will 

come forward and speak up for themselves, as they have here. 

But the people that are satisfied are willing to let things go 

along and say, well, everything is fine for me, and they don't 

come forward and they don't speak up. And that's the reason 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

10 

11 

12 

13 

14 

15 

16 

17 

18 

19 

20 

21 

22 

23 

24 

25 

8 6  

Jhy I came, because I have 9,000 people that I'm sure you're 

lot going to get one of them that would say anything negative 

ibout FP&L because of the way they treated us and the way they 

responded after this storm, which was a tremendous - -  I can't 

2xplain to you having people in their 80s coming to you begging 

for help, what do I do, they were on the fourth floor, the 

:levators don't work, they needed water, they needed ice. And, 

igain, within 48 hours they had us back up and running. 

I've listened to a lot of the stories that have been 

3rought to you here, and a lot of them - -  I know all these 

?eople have legitimate problems. But I think that people also 

:hat are able to need to take some type of responsibility for 

;hemselves and try to prepare as much as you can. I don't 

zhink there's enough of that done. I agree with what the 

3octor said earlier. And the ones that can't, that's a 

fiirection that we should be looking at to help those people 

that cannot help themselves. But to dump this all on one 

aompany, this is just an overwhelming thing that happened to 

us. 

You know, I deal with these problems on a daily basis 

m d  on a large scale, maybe not as large as we're looking at 

here, but it's large to us, and I can fully understand how this 

could be overwhelming for any one entity to deal with. 

And as far as the money goes, whatever, whatever the 

Public Service Commission is going to decide that FP&L needs or 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



8 7  

1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

1 0  

11 

1 2  

1 3  

1 4  

1 5  

16 

1 7  

1 8  

1 9  

2 0  

2 1  

2 2  

2 3  

2 4  

2 5  

is willing to grant them, we as citizens trust in the 

Commission to be the oversight or the watchdog committee that's 

going to make sure that the money is spent right. But from a 

point of view as a manager, I say that you have to give the 

tools to the people that need them to solve these problems. 

And as far as the advocates are concerned, their 

concerns are valid. But I think the more they talk, in my 

mind, more, more reinforces the fact that FP&L does need the 

money and that we should do these things as - -  in the senior 

community, we want to make sure that their bills are kept as 

low as possible and stretched out over a long period of time. 

These people are on fixed incomes and I think this fits their 

budget better than it would fit anybody's, and that's who I'm 

talking for is my senior crew. So thank you for your time and 

I hope I've been of some help. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Mr. Kubasek. 

MR. BECK: The next witness is Doug Weber. 

Whereupon, 

DOUG WEBER 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MR. WEBER: Good afternoon. Thank you very much. My 

name is Doug Weber. I'm the President and CEO for United Way 

of Broward County. Our address is 1300 South Andrews Avenue in 
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7ort Lauderdale. I also am a personal Fort Lauderdale 

resident. I'm at 924 Southeast 2nd Street, Number 8. 

I'm here really to talk about how great Florida Power 

j, Light has been for many, many years as a corporate citizen in 

supporting health and human service programs in Broward County. 

Iach year Broward County is fortunate to have companies like 

?lorida Power & Light that allow their employees to voluntarily 

zontribute to the community and also make a corporate 

zontribution to help support the community. Last year and for 

nany, many years prior the campaign contributions have come 

ilose to $400,000 from the employees of Florida Power & Light 

giving back to the community and also the corporate 

zontribution. These dollars go to support in Broward County 

58 different health and human service agencies, 111 programs, 

?rograms that are helping support all of the customers of 

Florida Power & Light throughout Broward County, programs like 

the American Red Cross, the Salvation Army, the Boys and Girls 

Zlubs and many, many others. They also provide hundreds of 

hours of time during the year for volunteerism. We run an 

mnual program called Day of Caring that they're very actively 

supporting providing time, talent, professional services to 

help with this effort. It's a true community wide spirit that 

they have and they're good corporate citizens. 

But on the hurricane level, we work closely also with 

Florida Power & Light. We are the lead agency for ESF15, 
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Cmergency Support Function 15. We're in the EOC every day, 

Je're in there before the storm, and personally participated 

aith Florida Power & Light representatives almost twice daily, 

iunicipal calls. And I must tell you that - -  obviously the 

nagnitude of the challenge that they were dealing with was 

significant, but the professionalism, the caring response, the 

pick response, and from the calls from the morning to the 

ifternoon, it was amazing how certain things had gotten fixed 

>r addressed or done in a real timely manner. So I know 

zhey're working hard to prepare for the future. Florida Power 

j, Light overall is an outstanding corporate citizen, and we 

really support all the work that they do. Thank you very much. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you. 

MR. BECK: Representative Meadows. 

dhereupon, 

REPRESENTATIVE MATTHEW MEADOWS 

Mas called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

3f Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

REPRESENTATIVE MEADOWS: Good afternoon. Thank you 

very much. And, Madam Chair, I appreciate all of you having 

this hearing this morning. However, from some of my 

constituents I did hear them say, well, they've got it in the 

morning and most of us will be working, so they should have had 

it a little later in the afternoon or 7 : O O  so that we a l l  could 
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lave been out here. 

But I've been listening attentively to some of the 

xhings that the people that have come up and given testimony 

regarding FPL's role and some of the things that occurred 

luring the, the four hurricanes that we had in the State of 

?lorida. And, as a matter of fact, I was hit by two: One in 

?t. Pierce and one here. I have a church in Ft. Pierce. I put 

,he top on there and eight days later it was gone, and then we 

2ad to go back and try to put another one on there as well. 

But I just wanted to let some of the speakers that 

spoke know that, well, I'm here this morning because I wanted 

to hear some of the things they have to say. But I wanted some 

3f the members to know, that, that spoke and gave testimony 

this morning, that there are some things that are being done 

legislatively by some of the members that represent you in the 

Legislature. 

As a matter of fact, I sit on Ag and Environmental 

Appropriations. We were talking about regional generators, we 

were talking about the renewal of licenses to certain service 

stations. And if a person comes up and shows that they work 

for a hospital or they're a nurse or someone like that, then 

they should be given first priority in getting gasoline from 

the service stations. We're talking about members putting in a 

request to Representative Negron, who is Chairman of 

Appropriations in the House, regarding certain buildings will 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

1 0  

11 

1 2  

1 3  

1 4  

1 5  

1 6  

1 7  

1 8  

1 9  

2 0  

2 1  

2 2  

2 3  

2 4  

2 5  

91 

house emergency facilities, to give them some money to relieve 

the cost there so that it's not incurred by the residents after 

the, the expense is done to you in taxes and other ways. So 

there are some things that are being done by us. And I'm, I'm, 

I'm just surprised that more legislators are not here to this 

hearing this morning to hear some of the things firsthand from 

the people who have lived through it. 

Now - -  and I know that I've been in Broward County 

since 1 9 7 2 ,  and we've been skirted by a lot of hurricanes. But 

Wilma was the worst that has hit us in over 50 years. And I 

had the same thing, some roof shingles blown off, the garage 

door was rattling and if we hadn't gone out and put some things 

up against it, it probably would have caved in, and I've got a 

new one there. 

One of the things that I've been doing and I've 

2ncouraged other members to do is to go around to homeowners 

m d  clubs and condo associations and say that with the 

nembers - -  the testimony this morning - -  please make sure you 

3et a list of all those people who are disabled, who are 

3lderly and members of your committee, take that down, develop 

some form, format of collecting that data, then taking it back 

co the municipalities where you reside or in the area where you 

Live, to the county or to the municipality, and let them know 

Mho those people are. Because there were some people who lived 

m the fourth floor, fifth floor. When the water and ice came, 
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:hey were waving downstairs to get people to bring it up. And 

-et them know some of the things like that. 

But the other thing is I wanted to ask the Public 

;ervice Commission members that when you're looking at the rate 

increase, I think the management, its leadership, honesty and 

integrity of the request, and, and if you show the leadership 

in that manner. 

And also we have a lot of people I have in my area 

Mho are on a fixed income and, I mentioned, disabled. And 

50 percent of - -  I mean, 2 2  percent of my district is 60 years 

2f age and older. So I ask that you give consideration for the 

slderly and the disabled when you grant them the rate increase, 

2nd it's spread out so it does not cause hardship on those 

individuals. 

As a matter of fact, a lady came to me yesterday not 

complaining about this but talking about health care. She's 

saying that there would be no middle class because people 

between $60,000 and $80,000, and a lot of people don't make 

that, have to pay upfront for a lot of their health care and 

their medication, their doctor visits. So we're being impacted 

by a lot of increased costs from many different areas. 

So we're asking that you take a look, a holistic 

approach to dealing with this rate increase, take a look at the 

other fiscal impacts on the people in the State of Florida, as 

well as the rate increases being requested by FPL and please 
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:pread it out, if necessary. 

We know that - -  and I know a guy fixed my line from 

laryland, he came up in a truck from Maryland. And the 

.nsurance adjuster just came back from New Orleans where he 

;aid that several of the claims adjusters there had been bitten 

)y snakes because of the conditions out there. So we weren't 

lit as bad as they were. 

But, please, take a look at those persons, seniors 

rho are disabled, and if there is a necessity for a rate 

Lncrease, please, what they asked me to do is to please, please 

spread it out so it doesn't impact them because of the other 

:osts that they're incurring as a result of health care and 

Ither areas. 

So I want to thank you for this opportunity to just 

;peak briefly to you. And I want to let the people out here in 

:he audience know that my office is available, I may not be in 

{our district, but if you have any complaints or anything or 

Zoncerns you want to express regarding the Public Service 

Zommission or anything else, then give me a call because I'm 

?mployed by you, the people of this county, and the State of 

'lorida. God bless you and thank you very much. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Representative Meadows, 

€or your comments and for your support of our proceedings. 

Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: Thank you. Seth Gelman. 
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dhereupon, 

SETH GELMAN 

,vas called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

2 f  Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MR. GELMAN: My number is ( 7 5 4 ) 3 6 6 - 1 5 7 2 .  I live on 

Yorthwest 80th Terrace in Margate. I'm Seth Gelman. But I'm 

2lso  known as Elena's uncle. Elena is five years old and Elena 

stayed with me through Hurricane Wilma and made sure I was 

safe. And when the hurricane was over, the next day we went 

outside. She took me by the hand and we walked around the 

street, we looked at the houses. She asked me, "Why is that 

man's chimney upside down and inside his lawn?" She looked at 

the trees that used to be at the end of the block and she saw 

they're not there anymore and how far we could see. And she 

thought it was cool, it's cool we can see so far and we can see 

people, houses that we didn't know were there before. It's 

very difficult to understand when you're that young the 

enormity of the damage. It's very difficult to understand how 

such a thing can happen in such a short time and that it 

happens around you. 

As we walked around the next day, the day after, we 

saw some of the crews from FP&L and from other states doing 

their work. They were there very quickly, and they should be 

applauded for a fast response. And one crew in particular, one 
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.an was standing on the sidewalk as we walked by, and Elena 

ooked up at him and said, "Hi." And he took the time to look 

lack at her and you could see how exhausted he was, you could 

,ee how hard he had been working. And he took a moment for 

.his little five-year-old and took his hat, the hard hat he was 

rearing, and put it on her. I don't think he realized how much 

If her head it would cover and that she couldn't see out from 

inderneath it, but it was a remarkable moment. If you're in PR 

m d  you want to pick a moment that someone will remember for 

;he rest of their lives - -  I can assure you Elena for the next 

j 0 ,  60, 70 years will always remember that man and that moment, 

ind she'll also remember Wilma and she'll remember the 

ievastation that was around us. She felt good when that man 

:ook a moment to make her feel better. It is good to see 

2eople working so hard doing the work they're doing, responding 

2s fast as they were and working as hard as they were. 

You have to appreciate the system that's in place, 

:he engineering that made it possible to provide the power that 

Me normally take for granted. Usually most of us, I think, 

think of electricity in the past tense after you flip the 

light, the switch, and the light went on and probably not much 

after that until, well, in fairness, until once a month when we 

get our bill. That's the next time we think about our power. 

We take for granted what it takes in order to make it possible 

for us to have the things that we have. 
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Now looking forward, there's a decision that you'll 

)e making, and that's going to have an enormous impact. And I 

.mplore you to act as quickly as you can, make your decision, 

,mplement it fast. Whatever happens, there's going to be a 

:ost and there's a cost of money. We know that there will be 

noney borrowed and, if not borrowed, we know that money will 

:ome from someplace. There is an effective cost of that money. 

delre affected by the deficits. We're affected by the money 

,hat is taken out of the economy by huge federal deficits 

cunning year after year in the hundreds and hundreds of 

3illions of dollars. As that money is sucked up by the 

government, it is not available in the private sector. And 

uhat happens is the interest rates go up and they go up and 

{ear after year they're forced higher. Some may say, well, we 

iaven't seen that yet. Well, I can remember the 1970s, I 

remember the interest rates that were horrible when we had 

terrible deficits and the government borrowed and issued 

30-year bonds, and it forced interest rates to the companies, 

to the private sector, it affected us all. Now in the last, in 

the last years we haven't seen that. But we cannot be blind, 

ae cannot ignore the fact that there's enormous inflationary 

pressures out there, that the deficit has been there now and is 

not going away any time soon, and the money is going to be more 

and more expensive. 

Whatever it is that you do, do it as soon as you can 
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ind let's move on. Whatever it costs us, it will cost us less 

:o take care of the problem now than it will in the subsequent 

fears as we suffer the terrible inflation that's coming and the 

interest rates that will go with it. Let's do what we have to 

io and let's not pay more than we have to pay. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Mr. Gelman. 

Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: Thank you. Josephine Edwards. 

dhereupon, 

JOSEPHINE EDWARDS 

das called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

Df Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MS. EDWARDS: God bless you all, and I thank God for 

having me here today. I'm here and concerned for - -  I'm a 

group of - -  from ACORN. My name is Josephine Edwards and I 

live at 402 Northwest 5th Avenue, Hallandale Beach, Florida. 

My concern is hearing all this information, good, 

bad, but my concern is for people that are on income, low 

income, you know, checks, we get checks once a month, my 

concern is me and the people that I represent. We are being 

taken advantage of by people that make decisions for our lives 

and tell us what we got to pay out of our little bit of money 

that we are allowed to have. And I don't think that's too good 

right along in now because every time you give them these 
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raises and big bonuses, it kind of like make my mind get kind 

3f like upset about this because I'm on a fixed income. I'm 

3ne of them that's on a fixed income. I get about $12,000 a 

year from salary from working from the hospital. And 

$57.76 after 18 years of being to the hospital because I had to 

take it early because of my illnesses that keep creating. And 

all the sudden now you want me to take and pay right now $169 a 

month this month, and that increase was about $57 or eighty 

something dollars. And you know what excuse they gave me? I 

had everybody come out there, even from the Commission, I had 

them come out there and check my lights. I put everything on 

there to bring the bill down as much as I could. You know what 

he said? He walked in, he saw two wall little heaters there to 

heat up my house. He said, tlYour bill going to be 

about $200 if you keep using that." So I said, "Well, I'm not 

really too bad about it because I found out other people are 

paying $400." And I'm just concerned about these people are 

living off income like I'm living off. Some of them don't even 

get but $6,000 a year. They're on oxygen, they're on insulin. 

I'm on insulin, so you know I have to keep my insulin 

refrigerated. 

When they turned my lights off one night, one day, 

you know what happened to me? That meant that my insulin was 

not going to stay cool enough, it was going to get hot. I'm on 

a program for six months to get that insulin, and then I got 
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111 the insulin stored inside that refrigerator and that 

refrigerator is cut off due to the fact that I couldn't pay the 

1111 because it got a little too high. But that's all right. 

I look at what the CEOs are making and I'm hearing 

2bout all these bonuses and stuff like that, and that ain't 

lice. Because I would challenge any CEO or anybody up there 

:hat's not making - -  that's making all this high cost money, 

2nd I would like to see if you can walk in my shoe and, you 

<now, and pay out of $12,000 of money for everything that keeps 

~oing up. 

One of - -  the Commission guy came to my house, he 

zame to check it out. He says, "What's your problem?" And I 

told him. He said, I I W e l l ,  it's not our problem. It's not FPL 

?roblem. You should check with Mobil. They're the ones that 

really running up everything. If they weren't running up the 

fuel adjustment, then we could lower ourselves." Well, I'm 

still curious. I'm very concerned about this. If there's only 

m e  FPL and there's not more than - -  like how Southern Bell has 

3 lot of competition. Why don't FPL have competition? What 

happened? Is FPL going to keep buying up, buying up, getting 

bigger and bigger and the CEOs just keep making more and more 

money? And then all the sudden - -  what happened to natural 

feelings, feelings? What happened to treating us like human 

beings? You ask people to come and live here and you promise 

them this and that, and they're on fixed income. And yet and 
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still, guess what you do? You keep throwing up rates higher 

m d  fees and everything for every time something happens. 

We all live in a disaster area, but I'd like to die 

dith dignity. I'd like to be able to live in a swimming pool 

sometime. I'd like to be able to have a house that costs maybe 

two or three hundred thousand dollars myself. I would like to 

see my grandchildren go to college. I would like to see all 

that. But how can I do any of that for them if I can't even 

help myself, if I can't take care of myself? 

I'm depending on y'all to make the right decisions 

today. I'm depending on y'all to look in there, I'm asking 

y'all, I'm telling y'all, please, investigate this here stuff 

because this is ridiculous. It's ridiculous for us to live off 

$6,000, $5,000 a year. Do any of you live off $5,000 or 

$ 1 2 , 0 0 0  a year? Are you limited? Well, let me tell you what 

it is to live like that. It's horrible. 

I've been turned down by FEMA twice. My house is 

three inches it's fallen in the ground. And I've had you 

people come out and check my lights and everything. I'm trying 

to do everything you asked of me to do, and yet and still I 

can't hardly feed myself. I'm always short. What happens if 

I'm short this money and I can't pay that $169? You know what 

you're going to do? You're going to threaten me, you're going 

to say you're going to come and turn my lights off, you're 

going to raise my deposit and everything. All that's got to be 
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.ncluded, and I still can't pay you $169. So guess what? I 

jot  to get back on the phone and call somebody to help me pay 

iy light bill. And then you tell me to call these people. I 

:all them. One of the funds don't have no money for elderly 

Ieople like me. I'm 57 nearly, on the 3rd, Friday, I'll be 57 

rears old. They're out of funds. The other place tell me wait 

inti1 you get the disconnected, the final notice and then you 

:an call us, and if we have some money, we'll be able to help 

IOU keep your lights on. But in the meantime I live with that 

Little threat that if I, tomorrow or Friday if I can't make 

3nds meet, somebody has got to go lacking. And you know who's 

3een going lacking? It's been me and my food. 

And then you know what they tell me? You need to 

Ceep your diet under control. You already got six stints 

inside of your arteries. If you don't keep your diet under 

clontrol, you're going to be in trouble. How can I keep my diet 

under control or anything else under control when I can't even 

pay my light bill? It may seem little to you, $169 may seem 

very little to you, but when somebody that's living off what I 

live off, it's not easy. I'm not going to stoop low and start 

buying cat food, I'm not going to stoop low and start buying 

dog food. I want you to understand, I'm a fighter and I will 

fight everything until the day I die. I will not allow y'all 

to keep controlling my life, those people's lives out there. 

I'm not going to let you do it. You cannot keep doing it. God 
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ie against each and every one of you. A bunch of y'all is 

lothing but a bunch of greedy dogs, and that's what your life 

tas turned into, greedy dogs. Consider that. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: Thank you. Philip Monroe. 

Thereupon, 

PHILIP MONROE 

Jas called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

If Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MR. MONROE: My name is Phillip Monroe. Good day to 

TOU all. I'm with ACORN, and I would like to address some 

natters. I live at 2531 Northwest 18th Court, Fort Lauderdale, 

7lorida 33311. And my phone number is ( 7 5 4 ) 2 0 4 - 6 1 3 9 .  

On behalf of ACORN I want to thank FPL, Ellen 

3urgundy, supervisor over there, who has been coming and 

neeting with us on some matters and stuff like that. But 

chere's other matters to be met with, such as in our community 

delve got, welve got light poles in people's backyard, and FEMA 

themself won't come pull it out unless FPL themself come pull 

it out. And we've got disabled people just like I, I've been 

disabled for 11 years from a motorcycle accident, and I'm not 

living off Social Security. Social Security has turned me down 

three times. The third time they turned me down, I had a 

seizure in that lady's office and they had to take me to the 
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emergency room. 

And, you know, over there in Maryland, you know, you 

know, the senator is being concerned about a merger. Why can't 

we also do that also where three times a month, ask them, you 

know, why can't we do that? You know. I'm pretty sure we can 

do that, you know. All we need to do is come together and work 

as one and work morally, fully and available. You know, it's 

not just the rich or the poor. We're all the same, you know. 

You don't have to be rich, you don't have to be poor, you don't 

have to be middle class, you don't have to be any kind of race, 

you know. Just come more and work more. 

So I'm advising to you all, you know, why not send up 

nore trucks, FP&L trucks to the community instead of one or two 

to work or come together really as one and have more meetings 

uith one another or the PSC staff members over here. And 

that's all I have to say. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Mr. Monroe. 

Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: Thank you. Ada Lattimore. 

dhereupon, 

ADA LATTIMORE 

Mas called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

Df Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MS. LATTIMORE: My name is Ada Lattimore. My address 
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.s 2801 Northwest 22nd Street, Fort Lauderdale, Florida 33311. 

ly phone number is (954)739-9065. I am a member of ACORN. 

iCORN is a grass roots organization and we consist of low and 

ioderate income families. We have a membership around 4,000 

ilus in South Florida. And I want to thank you all for the 

ipportunity to speak to you today. 

I really don't understand, why is it that FP&L want 

:o pass their recovery fee on to the customers? We have 

recovery fees at our homes that we can't pass to no one. We 

lave to take care of our own recovery fees. I could understand 

it if FP&L was giving us something, but FP&L is not giving us 

mything. We pay for the service. Everything FP&L give us, we 

?ay for it, so it doesn't come free. If we have to pay for our 

recovery fee, I mean, bills, I can't understand why FP&L, a 

dealthy company like FP&L, all kinds of resources - -  we have 

Limited resources and most of us have no resources, but we're 

Deing, we're expected to help fund this recovery fee when we 

nave so many recovery fees at our homes that we can't take care 

3f. I think it's unfair. I don't think it's right. 

FP&L top executives earn millions of dollars in 

salary and stock options. Almost one-third of Floridians earn 

less than $20,000 per year. Mind you, FP&L has already got a 

rate increase. We haven't got one. 

Many families in South Florida cannot afford their 

electric bills now. These include single families, children 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



1 

2 

3 

4 

5 

6 

7 

8 

9 

1 0  

11 

1 2  

1 3  

1 4  

1 5  

16 

17 

1 8  

1 9  

2 0  

2 1  

22 

23  

24  

2 5  

105 

ind senior citizens on fixed income, as myself on a fixed 

-ncome. 

How dare FP&L not pay the cost of their company doing 

iusiness and pass along, pass their fees along to their 

xstomers. It's not right. 

We also would like for the PSC to hold hearings to 

letermine how this proposed merger will affect the FP&L people. 

Ve would like to know how it's going to affect us. What is our 

)enefit? If this merger takes place, how would it affect us? 

[ s  it going to cost us more money? Will we have more options? 

Ve want to know, and we want to be in on some of those 

3iscussions because we want to know how it's going to go down. 

And, lastly, I just want to thank you all again for 

;he opportunity to speak with you. And I hope that when you 

311 are making a decision, you will take into consideration 

that there's a lot of elderly people on fixed incomes, a lot of 

sick people, and people just don't have the money. Everybody 

is passing their, their bills, their costs on to us, but we 

cran't pass ours nowhere. We are stuck like Chuck. But you all 

have options. We have no options. Please take that into 

consideration. Thank you. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Ms 

Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: Margaret Wiggins. 

Whereupon, 

Lattimore. 
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MARGARET WIGGINS 

?as called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

)f Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MS. WIGGINS: How y'all doing? My name is Margaret 

Jiggins, and I live at 1 3 0 5  Northwest 9th Street, Apartment 2, 

7ort Lauderdale, and it's 33311. And my number is 

( 9 5 4 ) 4 6 2 - 2 9 3 8 .  

But I'm here to complain because I am on a fixed 

income. And I have a grandchild which is - -  well, a great 

?randchild that I have custody of, and she's on an asthma 

nachine every day. And which when the storm was here, my 

3lectricity was off for three weeks. And when I would call 

?P&L and I would tell them about the complaint, that I needed 

ny electricity because of that, they told me I should take her 

10 the fire station every day. And I said, '!That's 

inconvenience to me because I have to get her up, get her 

ready." And then by me having to work sometimes, I was working 

sometime, I don't work every day, but then that's an 

inconvenience to me. What if she was to have an asthma attack 

dithout no electricity or have an asthma attack at the time 

that I'm getting her up? What could I do? And they're telling 

ne this is what I should do when the storm was here and my 

electricity was out for three whole weeks. 

And I didn't have - -  I was cleaned out with my food. 
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1 didn't have no kind of food. And right now I'm still - -  I 

lave a husband, which my husband, he's on a job where he's not 

ieing paid, you know, the money he should be getting for a 16 

rear, hour job - -  I mean, 16 years working. And we, we live on 

L low income and we're not even getting the money that we 

should, but then we have to pay this high electricity bill. 

Ynd it's not, you know, I can say it's not right because - -  and 

:hen with the surcharges, I think it's not right because you do 

lave people that's on fixed income that can't afford it. And I 

m o w  I can't, we can't afford it. And I'm, I'm speaking on 

3ehalf of other people that live in the neighborhood. 

And when the storm was there, for three whole weeks 

de was going out looking for water, looking for food. We 

didn't have no money. And right now my refrigerator is still 

bare because we don't have the money. And I had to go down to, 

to, when they had the foods stamps we applied for, they gave me 

$399. And they said it was supposed to, I was supposed to get 

it for like three months. They just gave me only one month. 

And I don't have food for my, this child here, you know. 

And I would think it's not fair for, you know - -  I 

can understand because there's a lot of people, you know, the 

rich people, they got a lot of money. But as far as low income 

people, we don't have it. And it's not fair for us to just, 

you know, just, y'all to raise the electricity because, okay, 

because of the storm. We, we have - -  we suffered, I believe, 
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more because of the storm because we didn't have. And, you 

know, I think y'all should, you know, take y'all really in 

consideration that we - -  it's just not there. Just like my 

parents used to say, "You can't get blood out of a turnip," and 

you can't get it. So, you know, please consider it, you know. 

So this is all that I have to say. And, you know, I wish y'all 

would just consider us. Okay? 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Ms. Wiggins. 

Mr. Beck, we are about out of time. Where are we on 

our list? 

MR. BECK: We have two more people that signed up, 

Madam Chairman. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Okay. 

MR. BECK: The next witness is Nicholas Graber Grace. 

MR. GRACE: I waive my right to speak. I think Ada 

Lattimore and Margaret Wiggins said - -  I agree with them. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, sir. 

MR. BECK: Bunney Brenneman. 

Whereupon, 

BU"EY BRENNEMAN 

was called as a witness on behalf of the Citizens of the State 

of Florida and, having been duly sworn, testified as follows: 

DIRECT STATEMENT 

MS. BRENNEMAN: Madam Chairman, members of the 

Commission, my name is Bunney Brenneman. I am the Chairman of 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
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the City of Fort Lauderdale's Utility Advisory Committee. 

We here in South Florida are suffering from a 

condition of less. As far as Florida Power & Light is 

concerned, we have had less than best practices as far as 

planning is concerned - -  the unconscionable number of pole 

failures, the unconscionable problems in line failures. 

Florida Power & Light is the only provider in this 

area of electric services. They should not be held to high 

standards, they should be held to the highest standards. I 

would like you as the Public Service Commission standing 

between Florida Power & Light and the citizens here in South 

Florida to charge Florida Power & Light with being more 

responsive to its customers and their needs. And we too are 

interested in one of the things that you are charged with 

protecting, uninterrupted utility services. You've heard a lot 

of things from a lot of people. We definitely feel that there 

are better ways. 

The cost of undergrounding at the moment is 

prohibited. Fort Lauderdale is an older city. The possibility 

of doing this is staggering. We need basic infrastructure, but 

there has to be an easier way. The $25 million amount that has 

been proffered by Florida Power & Light is a step in the right 

direction. But each of you by virtue of being appointed to 

this Commission brings background and experience. We are 

asking you, I say challenging you, requesting that you come up 
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vith a way to do this that is a lot easier. And by working 

:ogether, maybe we can make the entire utility grid more 

reliable. Having people here in South Florida in these 

iigh-rises, which, to the credit of Florida Power & Light, they 

lid get our Gulf Ocean Mile up and running and our barrier 

island where we had people who were stranded on high floors of 

zhese buildings. The stories are so numerous at this point I 

von't bore you with them. 

People, the lowest, the most needy of us are the ones 

:hat need to be considered by all of you. There are other 

?eople who can provide for themselves. 

The other thing, you need to send forth a message 

loud and clear. Each citizen to the best of his or her own 

3bility needs to plan and prepare for the family, the near 

family, they need to be encouraged to watch out for their 

neighbors. But it is to you, all five members, that we are 

looking for solutions. We do not feel that a rate increase 

should be granted to Florida Power & Light to recover on top of 

the last rate increase. We feel that instead they should be 

reinvesting and some of this money should be going into 

undergrounding and more reliable electric service, more and 

necessary inspections to eliminate these pole failures, better 

line inspections. 

Florida Power & Light got vital infrastructure up and 

running. It was rapid, they did as best as they could. But to 
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lave the entire area without electricity for 16, 17, 21 days. 

‘his is 2006. We need uninterrupted utility services, 

ipecifically electric power. The technology exists. We are 

lsking you to charge Florida Power & Light to implement the 

Ilanning and take the responsibility for providing the 

ininterrupted utility service which every person in the state 

tnder Florida Power & Light richly deserves. 

Thank you so much for the hard work that you do, and 

?e thank you for listening to what we did have to say. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you, Ms. Brenneman. 

Mr. Beck. 

MR. BECK: Ms. Brenneman is the last person who 

:igned up, Chairwoman Edgar. 

CHAIRMAN EDGAR: Thank you. On behalf of my 

:olleagues, I will say thank you to all of our speakers, thank 

TOU to those of you in the audience for your attendance. Our 

iext customer service hearing will be this evening or this 

ifternoon at 4:OO in West Palm Beach. And we are adjourned. 

(Service Hearing adjourned at 1:04 p.m.) 
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IOUNTY OF LEON ) 

I, LINDA BOLES, RPR, CRR, Official Commission 
teporter, do hereby certify that the foregoing proceeding was 
ieard at the time and place herein stated. 

IT IS FURTHER CERTIFIED that I stenographically 
yeported the said proceedings; that the same has been 
:ranscribed under my direct supervision; and that this 
:ranscript constitutes a true transcription of my notes of said 
Iroceedings. 

I FURTHER CERTIFY that I am not a relative, employee, 
ittorney or counsel of any of the parties, nor am I a relative 
>r employee of any of the parties' attorneys or counsel 
Zonnected with the action, nor am I financially interested in 
:he action. 

DATED THIS DAY OF MARCH, 2006. 

FPSC Official Commission Reporter 
(850) 413-6734 

FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 



NEWS-PRESS 
Published every moming -Daily and 

Sunday  
Fort Myers, Florida 

Affidavit of Publication 

STATE OF FLORIDA 
COUNTY OF LEE 

Before the  undersigned authority, personally appeared 
Kathy Allebach 
who on oa th  says tha t  h e l s h e  is the  
Legal Assistant  
daily newspaper,  published at Fort Myers, in  Lee County,  
Florida; that the at tached copy of advertisement,  being a 
Displav 
In the matter  of 
Notice of Public Hearings 
In the  court  was  published in  said newspaper in  the  
issues  of 
February 2 1, 2006 
Affiant further says that the said News-Press is a paper of 
general circulation daily in Lee, Charlotte, Collier, Glades 
and Hendry Counties and published at Fort Myers, in said Lee 

County, Florida and that said newspaper has heretofore been 
continuously published in said Lee County; Florida, each day, 
and has been entered as  a second class mad matter a t  the post 
office in Fort Myers in said Lee County, Florida, for a period of 
one year next preceding the first publication of the attached copy 
of the advertisement; and affiant further says that he/she has 
neither paid nor promised any person, firm or corporation any 
discount, rebate, commission or refund for the purpose of 
securing this advertisement for publication in the said 
newspaper. 

of the  News-Press, a 

Sworn to and subscribed before me this 

23rd day of February 2006 by 

Kathy Allebach 
personally known to me or who has  produced 

as identification, and who did or did not take a n  
oath. 

Notary P 



\ 



IheAsodatedPrm 
TALLAHASSEE - The 

medical examiner who ruled 
lastweek that a teenager died 
of natural causes after he was 
struck by Panama City boot 
camp guards earlier signed 
mistakefilled autopsy re- 
ports on a man and his adult 
daughter killed in a Septem- 
ber 2004 tornado, their wid- 

and mother said Monday. 
Donna Faye Reed‘s au- 

topsy report, which Dr. 
Cfarles F. Siebert Jr. signed, 
said, ‘The prostate gland and 
testes are unremarkable.” 
mose are male organs. The 
au$opsy of her father, James 
Terry, failed to mention ma- 
j o i  wounds on his body that 
w6re obvious, his widow 
*s. 

1. “I was extremely upset 
a b u t  my daughter having 
tegticles. Any mother or 
daddy would be,” Frances 
T&y said. “And my husband 
no2 having any visible scars 
re% upset me, too.” 

:She said she has been 
cmplainiug about Siebert to 
o@cials for a year, with little 
suscess. 

=Siebert has drawn na- 
ti&d criticism since he ruled 
lXursday that 14year-old 
MWjn Lee Anderson died 
la@ month from hemorrhag- 
ing caused by sickle cell trait, 
a usually benign blood con- 
difion that one in 12 African- 
ber icans  bas. 

:Security camera videc- 
tape taben Jan. 5 at the Bay 
Cqunty juvenile boot camp 
q d  released Friday shows 
that guards struck and kneed 
Anderson several times dur- 
ing a half-hour encounter. He 
was not cooperating during 
an exercise drill shortly after 
he; checked in, the guards 
said. 

Siebert did not return 
calls Monday left at his home 
anyd his office, which was 
&sed for Presidents’ Day. 

Siebert‘s autopsy report 
oq her son created a stir in 
the medical community, 
where some experts said 
thkre are rare cases of sud- 
d& death after exertion 
d o n g  people with sickle cell 
@t, but that it would have 
been unlikely that it alone 
wquld have caused Ander- 
sop’s death. 

.Terry saw a TV report 
s$turday that led her to 
Johes’ attorney, Ben Crump,. 
who is suing the Bay County 
Sheriffs Office and the De- 
pa$ment of Juvenile Justice. 
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The Flonda Public Service Commission has scheduled four custom 
sen/m hearings in your area as part of rts decision-making process 
Docket No. 060038-El, regarding the PaMion for Issuance of a Stor 
Recovery Financing Order by Florida Power 8 Light Compar 
Through its petition, FPL proposes to recover prudently incuned stor 
restoration costs and replenish its stm damage reserve. FPL 
pnmary proposal would replace the current storm svrchage with 
slight& smaller charge that would be effective over a twelveyear peria 

Service Hea~ing Schedule 
The custwner secvica hearings scheduled in yow a m  will be conducted 
by the Commission at the times and places indied belcw: 

Wednesday, w 1,m -y,-2,= 
1 PJIL-~P.II~. loam-lpm. 
schoolBoardofLeecounty Blowad County G o v m t a l  cente 
Board Room Room 422 
Dr. James k Adam Public 
Education center 
2055 central Avenue 
Fort Myers, M d a  33901 

115 S. Andrews Avenue 
Ft Lauderdale, Florida 33301 

Thursday, March 2,2006 
4 pm. - 7 p.m 
FutmHOUand Educational 
SeNlCes me$ crtyco”ission ctlambarr 
Palm Beach County schod Board 
33W Fcfest Hill Bhrd ,8102 
west Palm Beach. Florida 33406 

Friday, March- 3,2006 
lOam.-l p.m 
Miami CW Mi pinw Key Halo 

3500 Pan American h e  
Miami, Florida 33133 

The purpose of these heanngs is to permit members of the public 
to give testimony regarding the quality and adequacy of FPCs storm 
restoration activities. FPCs proposed recovery of storm-related 
restoration costs, and other matters related to FPLs petrtion for 
issuance of a storm recovery financing order. All witnesses shall be 
subject to cross-examination at the conclusion of their testimony. 
ALL PERSONS DESIRING TO PRESENT TESTIMONY ARE URGED 
TO APPEAR AT THE BEGINNING OF THE HEARING. IF NO 
WITNESSES ARE PRESENT TO TESTIFY, THE HEARiNG MAY BE 
ADJOURNED EARLY. 

Customer comments regarding FPCs request may also be 
submtted to the Commission at the following address: Director, 
Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative Services, Florida 
Public Service Commission, 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard, 
Tallahassee, Florida, 323994850. Such comments should refer to 
Docket No. 06003EEI. In addition, customers may wntact FPL with 
questions or comments relating to the request through its Web site 
at www.FPLcom/stormhearing. 

Any person requiring some accommodation at the service 
hearings because of a physical impairment should call the 
Division of Commission Clerk and Administrative Services 
at 1-850-413-6770 at least 48 hours prior to the 
hearing. Any person who is hearing or speech * 

impaired, please contact the Florida Public Service 
Commission using the Flonda Relay Service, 
which can be reached at 1-800-955-8771 WO) FPL. 
or 1-800-955-8770 NOICB. “Gmpmmpany 
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enefits 
g any side effects. 
“There were two surprises,” 
lid Dr. Fuad Baroody, who di- 
x ted  the study, andwho  has 
:ceived money f r o m  Merck.  
Ve expected pseudoephe- 
i n e  [Sudafed] to  be effective 
;ainst congestion, but we un- 
xestimated i ts impact o n  
ieezing, runny nose and itch- 
g.” 
Baroody said researchers 
rd expected people taking Su- 
i f ed  to  report  trouble sleep- 
g, because in previous studies 
volv ing Sudafed’s ma in  in- 
‘edient, patients reported 
ich  side effects as nervous- 
?ss, anxiety, insomnia, dry 
outh  and palpitations. But 
rither the Sudafed nor Singu- 
ir users in the study reported 
iysignificant side effects. 
‘The study results appear in 
ie February issue of Archives 
iOtolaryngology-Head and 
eck Surgery. 
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mcy McVicar can be 
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ntinel.com or 954-356-4593. 
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The Florida Public Service Commission has scheduled four 
customer service hearings in your area as part of its 
decision-making process in Docket No. 060038-El, regarding 
the Petition for Issuance of a Storm Recovery Financing Order 
by Florida Power & Light Company. Through its petition, FPL 
proposes to recover prudently incurred storm restoration costs 
and replenish its storm damage reserve. FPL‘s primary proposal 
would replace the current storm surcharge with a slightly smaller 
charge that would be effective over a twelve-year period. 

Service Hearing Schedule 
The customer service hearings scheduled in your area will 
be conducted by the Commission at the times and places 
indicated below: 

Wednesday, March 1, 2006 Thursday, March 2,m 
1 pm. - 4 p.m. 
school Board of Lee county 
Board Room Room 422 
h. James A. Adam Public 
Education Center 
2055 Central Avehue 
Fort Myers, florkla 33901 

10 a.m. - 1 p.m. 
Browad County Governmental Center 

115 S. Andikw Avenue 
Ft. Lauddale, Florida 33301 

Thursday, Ma& 2,2006 Friday, March 3,2006 
10 a.m. - 1 p.m. 
Miami Ccty Hall (Dinner Key Hall) 
City Commission Chambers 
3500 Pan Amencan Dnve 
Miami, Ftonda 33133 

Palm Beach Canty School Board 
33M) Forest Hill Blvd., 6102 
West Palm Beach, Florida 33406 

The purpose of these hem’ngs is to p e n i t  members of the 
public to give testimony regarding the quality and adequacy of 
FPCs storm restoration activities, FPCs proposed recovery of 
storm-related restoration costs, and other matters related to 
FPCs petition for issuance of a storm recovery financing order. All 
witnesses shall be subject to cross-examination at the conclusion 
of their testimony. ALL PERSONS DESIRING TO PRESENT 
TESTIMONY ARE URGED TO APPEAR AT THE BEGINNING 
OF THE HEARING. IF NO WITNESSES ARE PRESENT TO 
TESTIFY, THE HEARING MAY BE ADJOURNED EARLY. 

Customer corn ents r arding FPL‘s request may also be 
submitted to the: Ctm”ssion at the following address: Director, 
Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative Services, - 
Florida Public Service Commission, 2540 Shumard Oak 
Boulevard, Tallahassee, Florida, 323994850, Such comments 
should refer to Docket No. 060038-El. In addition, customers may 
contact FPL with questions or comments relating to the request 
through its Web site at W.FPL.com/stormhearing. 

Any person requiring some accommodation at the service 
hearings because of a physical impairment should call the 
Division of Commission Clerk and Administrative Services 
at 1-850-413-6770 at least 48 hours prior to the hearing. Any 
person who is hearing or speech impaired, 
please contact the Florida Public Service 
Commission using the Florida Relay Service, 
which can be reached at 1-800-955-8771 (TDD) 

t!$ .eg 

@ 
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or 1,-800-955-8770 (VOICE). an FPL Group company 
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The Florida Public Service Commission has scheduled four customer 
Service hearings in your area as part of its decision-making process in 
Docket No 060038-El, regarding the Petition for Issuance of a Storm 
Recovery Financing Order by Florida Power & Light Company 
Through its petition, FPL proposes to recover prudently incurred storm 
restoration costs and replenish its storm damage reserve FPL's 
primary proposal would replace the current storm surcharge with a 
slightly smaller charge that would be effective over a twelve-year penod 

Service Hearing Schedule 
The customer semce heanngs scheduled in your area will be conducted 
by the Gommission at the times and places indicated below: 

Wednesday, March 1,2006 
1 p.m. - 4 p.m 
School Board of L e  County 
Board Room 
Dr. James A Adas Public 
Education Center 
2055 Central Avenue 
Fort Myers, F16nda 33901 

Thursday,MarchZ,2006 - 
4 p.m. - 7 p.m. 
Fulton-Holland Educational 
Services Center 
Palm Beach County School Board 
3300 Forest Hill Blvd , 6102 
West Palm Beach, Flonda 33406 

Thursday, March 2,2006 
10 a.m. - 1 p.m. 
Broward County Governmental Center 
Room 422 
115 S. Andrews Avenue 
Ft. Lauderdale, Flonda 33301 

Friday, March 3,2006 
10 a.m. - 1 p.m. 
Miami City Hall (Dinner Key Halo 
Crty Commission Chambers 
3500 Pan Amencan Dnve 
Miami, Flonda 33133 

The purpose of these hearings is to permit members of the public 
to give testimony regarding the quality and adequacy of FPCs storm 

es, FPCs proposed recovery of storm-related 
restoration costs, and other matters related to FPL's petition for 
issuance of a storm recovery financing order All witnesses shall be 
subject to cross-examination at the conclusion of their testimony 
ALL PERSONS DESIRING TO PRESENT TESTIMONY ARE URGED 
TO APPEAR AT THE BEGINNING OF THE HEARING. IF NO 
WITNESSES ARE PRESENT TO TESTIFY, THE HEARING MAY BE 
ADJOURNED EARLY 

Customer comments regarding FPCs request may also be 
submitted to the Commission at the following address: Director, 
Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative Services, Flonda 
Public Service Commission, 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard, 
Tallahassee, Flonda, 32399-0850. Such comments should refer to 
Docket No. 060038-El. In addition, customers may contact FPL with 
questions or comments relating to the request through its web site 
at www.FPL.com/stormhearing. 

Any person requiring some accommodation at the service 
hearings because of a physical impairment should call the 
Division of Commission Clerk and Administrative Services 
at 1-850-413-6770 at least 48 hours prior to the 
hearing. Any person who is hearing or speech 
impaired, please contact the Florida Public Service 
Commission using the Florida Relay Service, 
which can be reached at 1-800-955-8771 (TOO) 
or 1-800-955-8770 (VOICE). 

@ 
FPL, 

an FPL Gmup cmpany 
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PHILIPPINES LANDSLIDE 

Excited rescuers: 
'We have a sound' 

mic tipping. Tire fnrt'her 
rescuers dencended into the 
muck the louder they bec- 

Nculy four day. after P 
mountainside collapsed m d  
mvered this fvming village in 
up to 100 feet of mud, seismic 
sensors and round-detection 
g e u  brought in by US. and 
Malaysian forcer picked up 
whit officials homd were 

Kill "IUI * B U D  
"The adrenaline ir high , , . 
now that we h i v e  seen phone t e n  messages to rcla- "der of US. forcer at the 
incmsshg signs of life." tiver Sam lAer the disaster. disaster site 

St i l l  it w& h u d  to imagine Under the due of genera- The statement discounted 
there were survivors No one tor-powered lights. I multha- m earlier repan by PbiliP;pine 
h.r been pulled out dive since t iond group of t ~ o o p r  and Interior Ur,derrecretary m- 
just a few b u n  after tbe Fli- technicians u u d  g e u  like &- ius Corpus that US. Muiner 
day morning iuh l ide .  which mic sensors and mund- and had found 50 nuvi~rr There 
W e d  up to 1,040 p o p i c  heat-detection equipment w u  no explanation for how 

T h e  search has focused on aiongride shovels and rerue the f& rep t t  had spread 
the whwl because of uscon- dogs They halted about 3 am. "There is a lot of rubble, a 
firmed reports that mmc of Tuesday until daybreak lot ofluge boulders." P-er 
the 250-300 children and A US. military spokesmu raid "On some rides near the 
teachers may have sent cell raid late Monday that U.S. liver. it's very moist, very rofi 

Marines had found bodies but roil, and you cpo get stuck up 
t o . .  . your waistline if you're 

"I asked had they received not c u e W  
or found my type ofrwivors The Mariner were eager to . dircovcr the origin of rounds 

detected by seirmic Y-= 
. "The farther down we 

1 

WORLD HlamiHerald com I THE MIAMI HERALD 

Is your current HIV 
regimen still working? 

If not, please join our research. 

NEVICR PAINT AGAIN 
Don I wall Carl now Io receive a free 

e61 male and demons*ra:ron 01 this P~DJUCI 

went, the ugnalr grew stron- hghest  porntr. local troops 
ger." u 5 &me LL RLChud planted a ~ b h p p m e  flag. 
N e h k  emd u he pmted  to I The Msrincr were hom the 
s p t  under a blg boulder five-man T k d  Intelligence 

A Melayrim team urmg Ground Sensor plitooo. 
sound.detecUon gear picked accompanied by 1s armed 
up naouel, tm brier 

"We hive a round," s u d  They deployed une KLI- 
S a h u  Yunor of the  Mdsyn. rmc Y~SDII  that can detect 
Disaster and Rescue Team nbmtmnsunderground With 
'Knockmg, something I k e  everyone standing still. one 
thnr" man then used a r t r i  bar to 

A rescue dog also stopped et on a rock several tunes u d  
three tmes  at one spot away waited for any kmd of 
fmm rescue wrkem respanu underground 
There was no w b l e  sw of Four P C D Y ~ ~  detected some 

the schooL Rescue workers "notse" or nbratmn. but the 
were Lsglng st MO placer - men could ne4 tell w b t  st w~l. 
one where the rchrwrl was They were followed by the 

RISK NO 

landshdecouldhavecmedit. FIVC Tnwancse,  who 
b l e s s  of U S  h e r  pod brought heat-zmsgmg equip- ronmenml am 

Pbhppme soldiers dongwrth ment. arrived to check for lemrangingh 
local -en, were dxgmgma signs of life. too Rescuers 90YernmentCOR 
watery. boulder-strew spot radioed for water pumps and a n d h f f a i v (  la 
around the nchwl'r ongrnai floodlights to cootmuc work. lack of W n e Y  an 

rbveir  on tk muck mg &er dnrlr 
z?mTng XI unth body bags, President Bush called PW- ~awrcontnbuted 
while dzunrng the murky tppiner President Gloria 
water m luge bonks Macapsgal Arroyo Monday to 

The search was a punrtlk- express sympathy nmd offer 
mg pmcrrs as the crews went condolences. raid hxr p r e s  
yard by yard At one of the sezretuy, Scott McCleUu~ 

beatlean55(earsoloand 
nab9 a careg .er 
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Is your current HIV 
regimen still working? 

If not, please join our research. 
Our doctors are conducting a cllnicai I! p u  qu 

nvestigatronal HIV (mnmtw 
inhibits HIV from lab tests, 

HI% haw been on mrment, 
and are taking se-I antiretravd Ask your doctor abour the 
drugs, p u  maybe eirgrble to pawpate. study or 4 i  the ronMen 

number below 

8 homeowners in this general area will be given 
the opportunity of having new LIQUID 
STUCCO applied to their homes at factory- 
direct prices. This amazing new product has 
captured the interest of homeowners throughout 
the United States who are fed up with constant 
painting and other maintenance costs. It comes 
with a Lifetime non-prorated warranty and 
makes your home energy efficient. And is 
backed by a 42 year old international c~mpahy.~  
Our new product can he used over any type of 
home, including frame, concrete block, and 
stucco homes. It comes in a choice of colors and 
is now going to be introduced to the LOCAL 
market. Your home can be a showplace, in your 
neighborhood and we will make it worth your 
while if we can use your home. For a FREE 
estimate, please call: 

N E V E R P m A G m  
Don't wait. Call now to receive a free 

estimate and demonstration of this Droduct. 

have a caregiber. 

Find out more about the study 
in your area by calling 
1-888-459-4888 

The Florida Public Service Commission has scheduled four customer 
service heanngs in your area as part of its decision-making process in 
Docket No. 06003EE1, regarding the Petition for Issuance of aStorm 
Recovery Financing Order by Florida Power & tight Company. 
Through its petition, FPL proposes to recover prudently incuned storm 
restoration cusk arid replenish its storm damage reserve. FPCs 
prirnary proposal would replace the c u m t  sto$ surcharge with a 

would be effective over a twelve-year period. 

The &mer service hearings sdleduled in your ama wil be conducted 
by the Commission at thetimes and p!aces indicated bdow: 

w-9- 1,2006 
1 p.m. - 4 p.m. 
school Board of Leecwnty 
Board Room 
Dr. James A Adams Pubh 
Ed&nCenter 
2055 central Avenue 
Fort Myers. Florkk 33901 

ThursQy,hrch%= 
4 p.m. - 7 p.m. 

3300 Forest Hill Bhrd., 8102 
West Palm Beach, FIo&a33406 

Thwsday,~rch%= 
10 a.m. - 1 pm. 
Broward Cwnty  Governmental 
Room 422 
1 15 S. Andrew Avenue 
Ft Lauderdale, M a 3 3 3 0 1  

f+idaY,m3,= 
10 am. - 1 p.m. 
M m i  Ccty Hall (Dinner Key Hall) 
Ckly Commission Chambes 
3500 Pan American Drive 
Miami, Ronda 33133 

The purpose of these heanngs is to permit members of the pub1 
e quality and adequacy of FPC 
proposed recovery of storm 
matters related to FPL's pet 

issuance of astorm recovery financing order. All witnesses 
subject to cross-examination at the conclusion of their testimon 
ALL PERSONS DESIRING TO PRESENT TESTIMONY ARE URGE 
TO APPEAR AT M E  BEGINNING OF THE HEARING. IF N 
WITNESSES ARE PRESENT 40 TESTIFY, THE HEARING MAY 
ADJOURNED EARLY. 

Customer comments regarding FPCs request may also 
submitted to the Commisslon at the following address: D 
Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative Services, 
Public Service Commission, 2540 Shumard Oak Boulev 
Tallahassee, 32399-0850. Such comments should refe 
Docket No. El. In addition, customen may contact FPL wit 

to the request through its Web s 

person requiring some accommodation at the 
hearings because of a physical impairment should c 
Division of Commission Clerk and Administrative S 
at 1-850-413-6770 at least 48 hours prior to the 
hearing. Any person who is hearing or speech 
impaired, please contact the Flonda Public Service 
Commission using the Florida Relay Service, 
which can be reached at 1-800-955-8771 (TDD) 
or 1-800-955-8770 (VOICE). MFPLGWPoompsny 
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La Comision de Servicios Publicos de la Florida ha programado cuatro 
audiencias de servicio al cliente en su area como parte de su 
procedimiento de toma de decision sobre Sumario de Causas No. 
060038-El, con iespecto a la Peticion para la Emision de una Orden de 
Financiamiento para la Recuperaci6n de Tormentas por Flonda Power 
B Light Company. Con su petition, FPL se propone recuperar costos 
de restauracion de las tormentas incurridos razonablemente 
y restablecer sus resewas para daftos de tormentas. La pnncipal 
propuesta de FPL substituiria 10s cargos adicionales actuales de 
tormentas con un cargo mas pequeiio que estaria,activo por un 
period0 de doce atios. 

Horario de Audiencias de Servicio 
Las audienuasdel sewcao al d m t e  programadas ensu &ea& 
conducldas por la cOmisi5n en el horario y lugar mdcado a continuadon: 

M i ,  7 demamde2006 Jueves, 2demamde2006 
1 p.m. -4  p.m. 
schod Board of Lee county 
Board Room RwlTl422 
DK James k Adams Public 
Education Center 
2055 central Avenue 
Fort Myws, Flonda 33901 

10 a.m. - 1 p.m. 
Browad county Governmental center 

11 5 S. Andrews Avenue 
Ft Laudexdale, M a  33301 

Jueves, B d e m a r z O d e ~  

Fubon-Holland Educabonal 
Secvices Center City hmissim Chambers 
Palm Beach County School Board 
3300 Forest Hill Blvd.. 8702 
West Palm Beach, Florida 33406 

V i ,  3de I l W Z O  de 2006 

Miami City Hall (Dinner Key Hall) 

3500 Pan American Drive 
Miami, Flonda 33133 

4 pm. - 7 p.m. 10 a.m. - 7 pm. 

Ei proposito de estas audiencias es permitir que el publico de 
testimonio respecto a la calidad y suficiencia de las actividades de 
restauracion de FPL durante las tormentas, de la propuesta de FPL 
sobre 10s costos de recuperacion relacionados con las tormentas, y de 
otros asuntos relacionados con la peticion de FPL para la emision de 
una orden de financiamiento para la recuperacion de la tormentas. 
Todos 10s testigos estaran sujetos a un interrogatono al terminar su 
testimonio SE LE RECOMIENDA A TODAS LA3 PERSONAS QUE 
DESEEN PRESENTAR SU TESTIMONIO PRESENTARSE AL 
PRlNClPlO DE LA AUDIENCIA. SI NO HAY TESTlGOS PRESENTES 
PARA DECLARAR, LA AUDIENCtA PODRiA CONCLUIR TEMPRANO. 

Los comentanos de 10s clientes con respecto a la peticion de FPL 
tambien pueden presentarse a la Comision, a la direccion siguiente 
Director, Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative 
Services, Florida Public Service Commission, 2540 Shumard Oak 
Boulevard, Tallahassee, Flonda. 323994850, Los comentanos deben 
referine a Sumano de Causas No. 060038-El. Ademh, 10s clientes 
pueden comunicarse con FPL para preguntas o comentarios 
referentes a la peticion, a traves de su pagina Ide Internet en 
www.FPLcom/stormhearing. 

Cualquier persona que requiera a l g h  tipo de acomodo 
especial en las audiencias debido a una discapacided fisica, debe 
llamar a la Division of Commission Clerk and Administrative Services 
al 1-850-413-6770 por lo menos 48 horas antes 
de la audiencia. Cualqurer persona con impediment0 
auditivo o del habla, favor de comunicarse mn 
la Florida Public Service Commission usando 
el servicio Florida Relay Service, que puede FPL. 
localizarse llamando a1 1-800-955-8771 (TDD) ~FPLGroupmmpany 

@ 
o 1-800-955-8770 (VOZ). 

LQuiere usted mantener su estatus hgr: 
estudiar a1 mismo tiempo? No se quede 
visa de estudiante con Open Hearts por I mes estudiando inglks. 

Si quiere trabajar como profesor en la F 
certificacibn y visa de trabajo. S610 IT? U 
profesiond y NO necesita educacibn Jti I 
Open Hearts es una entidad reconocida 
de Educacibn e Inmigracibn. open &a 
orguUoso del Better Business Bureau. I 
Open Hearts International College 
825 Brickell Bay Drive Tower 3 Suite 184 
Mi&,FL 33131 Tel: 305-379-4027 I Email: info@openheartsglobdcom 

Semina& 
Obr 

I 

Prj 

111 Para reservar si 

(II 
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0 
NAPLES DAII,Y NEWS 
hblished Daily 
Naples, FIL 34102 

Affidavit of Publication 
State o f  Fl.orida 
County of Co1.lie.r 

Beforc the unde:signd thcy S C N ~  as the authority, personally 
appeared 
s a v e  as the Assistant Co,q"te Secl.etary of the Naples D 
a daiIy ncwspaFr publishcd at Napla, in Collier County, 
Florida; distribr mi in Collier and Lcc counties ofFlorida; tha 
the attached colty of the advertising, being a 

W L X C  NOTI(:E 

in the mattcr of Public Notice 
as published i.n raid newspaper I. 

time@) in Lhc isc,ue February 2 1 st. 2006 

&Lamb, who on oath says that they 

AffkW my9 that the said NRplea Daily NCIM i s  a newspnper 
publishcd at Naples. in Ad CoUicr County, Florida, and that the .wid 
ncwspper has hcinforc heen coutinuowly publkhcd in wid Collicr 
County, Florik dia'rihutcd ia Collicrand Lcc cuuntiaa of Fiaridn, 
cnch day and has be ?n crrtcrcdax r w d  class mail matts st the pogt 
office in Faplc& in aaid Collier County. FIorik for s pmiad or 1 
y w  next prcccdjn;{ the fim publication ofthcnasched copy of 
rdvmkfncnt md s f h "  further r x p  rhm he htw ncithcr paid nor 
p m i w d  .my persm, firm or cofpontthm any diRcoun rebate? 
commission ar refun i for the purpoec officcurine t h i s  n d v d p m c n i  for 
publicaiion in Qe snii ncwapmycr. 

. 

Sworn to and SUI mribcd More me 
This February 2 7th. 2006 

R e c e i v e d  T i m e  F e b .  2 7 .  3 : 2 2 P M  





raulv LL.  -....- _ _  
of Lake Worth, hLs been 
charged with first degree 
homicide, according to the 
Palm Beach Countv Sheriff’s 
Office. 

- From wire reports I 

~ 

Hawaii and New YorK. L ~ I I O I  - 
nia is looking at sweeping road 
improvements. Property taxes 
are being targeted in Maryland 

I andFlorida. 

The Florida Public Service Commission has schedoled four customer 
service hearings in your area as part of its decision-making process in 
Docket No. 060038-El, regarding the Petltion for Issuance of a Storm 
Recovery Financing Order by Florida Power & Light Company. 
Through its petition, FPL proposes to recover prudently incurred storm 
restoration costs and replenish its storm damage reserve. FPL‘s 
pnmary proposal would replace the current storm surcharge with a 
slightly smaller charge that would be effective over a twelve-year period. 

Service Hearing Schedule . .  
The customer setvice heanngs scheduled in your area will be conducted 
by the Commission at the times and places indicated below: 

Wednesday, March 1,2006 
1 p.m. - 4 P.m. 
School Board of Lee County 
~oard Room 
Dr James A. Adams Public 
Education Center 
2055 Central Avenue 
Fort Myers, Flonda 33901 

Thursday, March 2,2006 
10 a.m. - 1 P.m. 
~raward County Governmental Center 
Room422 
11 5 S. Andrews Avenue 
Ft  Lauderdale, Florida 33301 

Thursday, March 2,2006 
4 p.m. - 7 p.m. 

Friday, March 3,2006 
10 a.m. - 1 p.m.’ 

Fuiton-Holland Educational 
Services Center City Commission Chambers 
Palm Beach County School Board 
3300 Forest Hill Blvd., 8102 
West Palm Beach, Flonda 33406 

Miami C@ Hall (Dinner Key Hall) 

3500 Pan American Drive 
Miami, Flonda 33133 ‘ 

Ttp purpose of these hearings is to permt members of the public 
to give testimony regarding the quality and adequacy of FPL‘s storm 
restoratton activities, FPL‘s proposed recovery of storm-related 
restoration costs, and other matters related to FPCs petition for 
issuance of a storm recovery financing order. All witnesses shall be 
subject to cross-examination at the conclusion of their testimony. 
ALL PERSONS DESIRING TO PRESENT TESTIMONY ARE URGED 
TO APPEAR AT THE BEGINNING OF THE HEARING. IF NO 
WITNESSES ARE PRESENT TO TESTIFY, THE HEARING MAY BE 
ADJOURNED EARLY. 

Customer comments regarding FPL‘s request may also be 
submitted to the Commission at the following address: Director, 
Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative Seyices,.Florida 
Public Service Commission, 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard, 
Tallahassee, Flonda, 32399-085b.. Such comments should refer to 
Docket No. 060038-El. In addition, customers may contact FPL with 
questions or comments relating to the request through its ,Web site 
at www.FPL.”/stormhearing. 

hearings because of a physical impairment shou 
Division of Commisslon Clerk and Administrativ 
at 1-850-413-6770 at least 48 hours prior to the 
hearing. Any person who is hearing or speech 
impaired, please contact the Florida Public Service 
Commission using the Florida Relay Service, 
which can be reached at 1-800-955-8771 (TDD) 
or 1-800-955-8770 (VOICE). 

Any person requiring some accommodation at 

@ 
F P L e  

an FFI Olwp company 

21189 

I 
FLORIDA 

CAPE COR 
PORT CHA 





V Q v T C E G o m  ElwEwoDsuN ~mpoRTsuN 
200 E. Venice Ave 167 W Dearborn S t 
Venice, FT., 34285 Englewood, FL 34223 North Port, FL 34287 

1 3644 S Tamiami Trail 

Charlotte (941) 207-1000 (941) 681-3000 (941) 429-3000 

I)EsomSuN PUIWAGORDA SUNLINE 
207 W Oak St 
Arcadia, FL 34266 Punta Gorda. FL 33950 ~ 1 0 t k  H d r ,  33980 

331 Sullivan St 23 170 Harborview Rd S 
(941 1 206-1 275 (863) 494-2434 (941) 205-1000 

Affidavit of Performance 

Newspaper Name: Charlotte Sun 

Address: 231 70 Harborview Rd. 

City, State, Zip: Charlotte Harbor, FL 33980 

ID: 54-1 040083 

This is to certify that an ROP ad dx 9 FP L was published on 

- . L o n .  Ej-J?Imood fidd /JMJ~I editions of the Sun Newspapers. 

Signature: 
(date) 

A.D. 200G. 

Commission expires: 

Notary Seal: 

._-- 
1 





-, LULLCILL-~  rauffly 
Funeral Home. 

OUT OF AREA 

COOPER, BARBARA E, 
67, of Pevely, Mo., died 
Wednesday. Arrangements by 
Roberson Funeral Home & 
Crematory. 

Don Paarlberg, 94, 
presiden€ial adviser 

WEST IAFAKRTE, IND. - 
Don Paarlberg, an agricultural 
palicy adviser to three presi- 
dents and an architect of 
Dwight D. Eisenhower's Food 
for Peace initiative+ died Feb. 14 
in West Lafayette. 

The death of Paadberg, M, 
was announced by a funeral 
home in neighboring Lafayette. 

Paarlberg, as a special assis- 
tant to Eisenhower begimhg 
in 1958, took over direction of 
the fledgling Food for Peace 
program and ran it until 1961. 

The program provided US. 
food supplies to the hungry in 
postwar Europe and other M- 
tions. Since then, it has fed near- 
ly 3 billion people in 150 coun- 
tries, according to the U.S. 
Agency for International De- 
velopment, which now over- 
sees Food for Peace. 

- The Associated Press 

v 

k 3 6 6  Cleveland Ave. 936-2131 

LUI I rirs1 srreer, kt. Myers, Florida 

Call Far Appointment 
239-337-3600 

1-800-261-8787 

NO FEES unless there IS a recovery (Costs Additional) 
'The hiong of a lawyer is an impoltant decislon that should not be based solely upon advertisements 

Before you decide ask us to send you free information about our qualifications and experience 

The Flonda Public Service Commission has scheduled four custome 
service hearings in your area as part of its decision-making process ii 
Docket No. 060038-El, regarding the Petition for Issuance of a Stom 
Recovery Financing Order by Florida Power & Light Company 
Through its petition, FPL proposes to recover prudentiyincurred stom 
restoration costs and replenish rts storm damage reserve. FPL'z 
pnmacy proposal would replace the current storm surcharge with 5 

slightly smaller charge that would be effective over a twelve-year penod 

Service Hearing Schedule 
The customer serylce heanngs scheduled in your area will be conducted 
by the Commission at the hmes and places indicated bdow: 

Wednesday, March 1,2006 
1 p.m. - 4 p.m. 

" d a y ,  March 2,2006 
10 a.m. - 1 p.m. 

school Board of Lee County 
Board Room Room 422 
Dr. James A Adams Public 
Education Center 
2055 Central Avenue 
Fort Myers, flonda 33901 

Broward County Governmental Center 

11 5 S. hdrews Avenue 
Ft. Lauderdale, flonda 33301 

Thursday, March 2,2006 
4 p.m. - 7 p.m. 
Fulton-Holland Educational 
Sewces center CQ Commission Chambers 
Palm Beach County School Board 
3300 Forest Hill Blvd ,8102 
West Palm Beach, Flonda 33406 

Ftfday, March 3,2006 
10 a.m. - 1 p.m. 
Miami City Hall @inner Key Halo 

3500 Pan Amencan Drive 
Miami, Flonda 33133 

b 
The purpose of these hearings is to permit members of the public 

to give testimony regarding the quality and adequacy of FPL's storm 
es, FPL's proposed recovery of storm-related 

restoration costs, and other matters related to FPLIs petition for 
issuance of a storm recovery financing order. All witnesses shall be 
subject to cross-examination at the conclusion of their testimony 
ALL PERSONS DESIRING TO PRESENT TESTIMONY ARE URGED 
TO APPEAR AT THE BEGINNING OF THE HEARING. IF NO 
WITNESSES ARE PRESENT TO TESTIFY, THE HEARING MAY BE 
ADJOURNED EARLY. 

Customer comments regarding FPL's request may also be 
submitted to the Commission at the following addless: Director, 
Division of the Commission Clerk and Administrative Services, Florida 
Public Service Commission, 2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard, 
Tallahassee, Florida, 323994650. Such comments should refer to 
Docket No. 060038-El. In addition, customers may contact FPL with 
questions or comments relating to the request through its Web site 
at www.FPLcom/stormheanng. 

Any person requiring some accommodation at the service 
hearings because of a physical impairment should call the 
Division of Commission Clerk and Administrative Services 
at 1-850-413-6770 at least 48 hours pnor to the 
hearing. Any person who is heanng or speech 
impaired, please contact the Flonda Public Service 
Commission using the Florida Relay Service, 
which can be reached at 1-800-955-8771 VDD) 

@ 
F P L e  

or 1-800-955-8770 (VOICE). an FPL Group mmpmy 





memo 

Dear Amy, 

I have included the Affidavits and tear sheets for the securitization advertising for your review. 
This is the same information that I emailed to you yesterday. Please let me know if you need 
anything else. 

Thank you, 

Brandon Keller 
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Print Estimate 
Client: FPL (Securitization Hearings) Today's Date: February 16,2006 

Miami HeraldlEl Noeva Herald 
Insertion Date: Feb 21st 
Space Feb17th 3P 2 X 9 B / w  
Materials Feb17th 5P 
Kim Tepper Ph: 305-376-2776; Fx: 305-995-8077 

Ft Lauderdale Sun Sentinel 
Insertion Date: Feb 21st 
Space Feb17th 3P 2X10 .5BMI  
Materials Feb17th 3P 
Laura Benedetto Ph: 954-356-4132; Fx: 954-35-395 

Palm Beach Post 2 X 9 B N V  
Insertion Date: Feb 21st 
Space Feb17th 4P 
Matarials Feb 17th 4P 
M. Mastropiatro Ph: 561-820-4389; Fx: 561-837-8363 

Ft My@rs News Press 2 X 9'BNV 
Insertion Date: Feb 21st 
Space Feb 17th 3P 
Materials Feb 17th 3P 
Kathy Fragassi Ph: 239-3350259; Fx: 239-334-3219 

StuartlPort St. Llcie News 2 X 9 B M I  
Insertion Date- Feb 21st 
Space Feb17th 5P 
Materials Feb2Oth 12P 
Dorothy Dix Ph: 772-2214293: Fx: 772-221-4175 

Naples Daily News 2 X 9 B N  
Inserlion Date: Feb 21st 
Space Feb17th 11A 
Materials Fab17th 4P 
Pamel~Perreil---Ph:-239.2 6-3-4832;Fra 9=2634 703-- 

Ad Size Secrion Net Cost $7,406.110 

Main' News 

Net Cost $6,783.00 

Main News 

modular paper necessilafes slightly~diff6rent size 

Local, News Net Cost $499.00 

Main New's N e t  Cost $1,479.08 

Main News Net Cost $775.87 

Main News Not Cost $730.26 

PLEASE NOTE THE EARLY SPACUMATERIALS CLOSE DATES FOR NAPLES DAlLY NEWS1 

Port Charlotte Sun 2 X 9 B/W Main News Net Cost $632.66 
Insertion Date: Feb 21st 
Space Feb 17th 5P 
Malerials feb 17th 5P 
Kathy Bishop Ph: 941-206-1250; f x :  941-620-4499 

Total Cost $18,245.87 
Approved for C-K Dab 

R e c e i v e d  T i m e  F e b .  1 7 ,  8 : 3 3 A M  





THE PALM BEACH POST 
Published Daily and Sunday 

West Palm Beach, Palm Beach County, Florida 

PROOF OF PUBLICATION 

STATE OF FLORIDA 
COUNTY OF PALM BEACH 
Before the undersigned authority personally appeared Kristi Morrow, who on oath 
says that she is Customer Service Supervisor of The Palm Beach Post, a daily and 
Sunday newspaper, published at West Palm Beach in Palm Beach County, Florida; that 
the attached copy of advertising for a Notice in the matter of Io #00707 w a s  
published in said newspaper in the issues of February 21. 2006. Affiant further 
says that the said The Post is a newspaper published at West Palm Beach, in said Palm 
Beach County, Florida, and that the said newspaper has heretofore been continuously 
published in said Palm Beach County, Florida, daily and Sunday and has been entered 
as second class mail matter at the post office in West Palm Beach, in said Palm Beach 
County, Florida, for a period of one year next preceding the first publication of the 
attached copy of advertisement; and affiant further says that shehe has neither paid nor 
promised any person, firm or corporation any discount rebate, commission or refund 
for the purpose of securing this advertisement for publication in the said newspaper. 

Sworn to and subscribed before 21'' day of February A.D. 2006 

Personally known or Produced Identification 
Type of Identification Produced 

FPL's petitlon for 

red, please contact the R 





PALM BEACH NEWSPAPERS, INC. 
The Palm Beach Post 

2751 S. Dixie Hwy., West Palm Beach, FL 33405 

legals @ pbpost.com 

Phone: (561) 820-3106 Fax: (561) 820-4340 
FED ID # 58-1633719 

Legal Advertising Invoice 

Account ## 201 302 

Ad ## 378050 

Description: Not: IO #00707 

Size: 

Amount: $586.98 GROSS 

Published: February 21, 2006 

2 x 9 = I 8  ” 

Advertising Deadlines 

Publish 
Monday 
Tuesday 
Wednesday 
Thursday 
Friday 
Saturday 
Sunday 

Deadline 
Friday 3PM 
Friday 3PM 
Monday 3PM 
Monday 3PM 
Wednesday 3PM 
Thursday 3PM 
Thursday 3PM 

Cramer-Krasselt 
Chris Hastings 
225 E. Robinson Street 
Orlando, FL 32801 




